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THE CHAIRPMAN: 7T would like to czall
this meeting tc order and make 2n anncurncement.
{Yotine of Meeting is read by
the Chafrman,

£7:11 eall.}

b

¥7%. SACOTSKY: W¥av T have the
iwa2aring in of our transcriber?

TEI CHATRMAN: Mr. Sazotsky wlll
awear in the transcriber,

(Court Reporter sworn.)

THE CHAIRMAN: Before we continus
where we lLeft off the cther evening, I would
Tike o ramind the members that if they
have misasd any meetings, that they mua<®
qualifly themselves by either reading the
transceript of the meetings they missed or
listening £ o the tapes or toth. TWO‘membera
so far have already done that. Do you have
the record of that, Mr. Sagotsky?

MR. SAGOTSKY: 1In my report, I do
have a certification from Mr. Gregory L.
Brennan that he has read the transcription
and the recording of the meeting of the Tth

and 9th of June, that's on the Tth and 9th, .

he did read and did hear the record of May 29th.

-~
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1980 Special Megting. I also have filed

with me this evening by John L. Schrumpf,
Chairman of our Board, stating that he does
certify that on the i7th day of June he

has read a tvpewritten transcript of the

May 29th, 1980 meeting of the proceedings

of the Special Mesting of May 29%h, 1382

48 furnished by the Z%tate Shorthand Reporting
Service. It's the ruling of this Board

that the meeting which Mr. Schrumpf missed,
namely on May 15th, in re: Orgo Parms,

was not a regular meeting for the purpose

of hearing Orgo Farms, that matters were
discuss=2d and there was no testimony taken
nor any matters swoern, purely an organization
set up. And, consequently, it's the

Tuling that there is no need for certifica-
tion by Mr. Schrumpf, that he had read the
recording or the tape, or heard the tape
recording of that meeting.

Iff there are any objectlions or

ceonfirmaticn, Mr. Frizell 13 here, he may

50 state.
MR. PRIZELL: I have no objection

to this vroceeding, Mr. Sagotsky. T concur

=&
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W‘ith thf ruling.

MR, saeo'rsxx: 'numk you. o ttmf

the nut maating -— or nmma ot tnc next

mcting, our. Smnhand Rvpereu"bt muut

' to state that when he has the« eumeript

orricc in Fmehold -one-” oopy hcrt at

’l‘ownahip Hall rar thc purpos& or' uort
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‘standing, since he has already been: sworn,

o and e wuuld like to ofrlr at this tinn th:t

‘or‘tholc proeooding: prior tu thnin‘dctc

And when I say "1ndnpondont I nnanjaomcentk

fron outsidc, obviously autlidn'of thc {‘

 PAGE 6 :

we would have to roeall ur. Ney, since thnre

were several quetions indicated rcrthcoming',\f

from the Chairman and the Attorney for the .

Planning Board. We asked Mr. Frisoll 1t

he would have Mr. Ney returncd thia evsning

and gontinue histestimony. It':eny under-

1t's~not necessary to reswear him. 8o, Mr..
Frigell. ‘, ?

MR. ?RIZELL: I Just ha;t 0n0»’
preliminary matter, Mr. Schrunpt, thae I
would 1ikn to bring to the Board's attontiuw
and then Mr. be is. availablc rur crosa-

examinaeion.
I have diseuaacd thia with ny

client during the course of. thn prococding*

the Zoning Board or Adjuttaant eon:id:r
the appointmsnt at'an 1nd¢p¢nd-nt plannins

oxpere noasvhoro to rovicv tha tranloript

tion and pricr to eheir‘oonsid.tutiane

Tbtnzhip thnt hna»ne oonnccttan,with,eha
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‘the main issues here are broad planning iiéi

your eonsidoration. I would Iik‘ to know

' sa1d, : Just offar that and r vould ask sh
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Township. This is within the discretion of
the Board. We certainly offer to share
the expenses of such independent expert.

We suggest that 1t bes a professional

planner or a planning cxpcrt‘durbﬁﬁoaod’toﬁi

some other technical expert because I think

Obviously this is the first time 1 suggested
it 30 £he Board and I don't expect to have
an answer tonight. But I thihk some tiﬁt, 
say, prior to the July l7th‘nnct1hg, whic&l
we expect to conclude our proqcntsﬁién;

ie would ask you to consider ihis.» b¢ thinkf

that an independent planner could read the

transeript, could attend possibly a’hearing'
some time in August to proposq,quettionl ’

to any‘ritnesnos. So, I 0frcr that rbr

whcthor or not we can hlvn an expert lppo;-

some timn at the end of thiuanoath. As I

Board to take it up ac soma poznt 1n eimc,
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to procedure, that 1t be done with the
consent of the Applicant and of the Board
and of, poaaibiy, the Plaﬁning Board. ‘Mat
8 let them name 3 seriss of names, Lhree

Al

wames, the Applilcant o ffers three names and
‘hae plarcer sho could revlew these things
Jelactively, and that would be the person
+ho would he appointed. And I think I would
inalst that this Board in lts function as

3 guasi~judieclsal beody, we would hope that
these oroceedings wuld not proéeed in an

adversary manner. As I sald, I simply offer

1t for your constideration.

And, prisr tu Mr. Ney commencingk
nls testimeny, he did peint ocut to me just
before this hearing, that in the Outline of
Testimony, whlich was introduced and was
going to be a mattef of record and now is,
he did dilscover a typographical error in it
that he would 1like to correct,

THE CHAIRMAN: Before we do that,
1 would lilke to respond for the Board as
to your request on an independent planning
gxpert and also reiterate what you mentioned

25 mostly these hearings should never be
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conducted in an adversary manner on elther
side, And I want to assure you that we zre
making evesry endeavor to csnduct ourselives
Ln<that manner, And in view of your request,
T would suxgest on hehalf of the Board, that
pernaps yvou nresent zome names of planning
axperts who you feel might be independent
and totally not involved in this at all, and
I would also like the namres of asome planners
suggested by our Planning Board that they
feel might be independent and in no way
connected wlth the Township and from those
names we czn select cna.

MR, FRIZELL: T would cartainly
2ffer, Mr., Schrumpf, Co communicate with
Mr, Marks, perhaps in a less formal manner
becguse we could go down the list of 20 names
in a matter of 10 minutes.

THE CHAIRMAN: I would suggest,
to expedite matters, that perhaps you and
Mr. Marks do confer informally and conme
up with a 1list of names that we could consides

MR, FRIZELL: Thank youAvery much,
Mr. Schrumpf. I appreciate that.

THE CHAIRMAN: Any members of the
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Board find any objection to that procedure?

MR. LARKIN: May I ask if this then
wauld reougre appointing someone by zoing
through the ovreocess?

TUE CHAIRMAN: Mo, once the names
are suggrstad, we still have to decide I
indeed we would use one 27 the services of
an independant rlanner. Certainly that
would help us in our consideration to have
some names.

MR. TISCHENDORF: That would not
remove the planning consultant that the
Township has, it seers tome, from possible
involvement, marbe for future testimony or
something?

MR. 3AGOTSKY: No, definitely
it will not.

MR, FRIZELL: ©No, that was not
my intention.

MR. TISCHENDORF: No,I am just
saying we are going to have probably some
input from our planning expert, I would
imagine, another planning expert that the
Township retaina. I don't know that for a

fact.

=R
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v pelleve tiam at all. 3o get another
=xperd angd i third expert, we can btring in
4

. oy . L. - . . " .
A tnlrd amd o2 fLfoh expert. I {hink 1%'s

the functicn of the Separd to declde the

-4

rerits of shils projéct" “lus, think &he
Suard gas oo narruw it accve, U don't think
we are talsing avout planning in a very bread
function, we¢ are taldking about a narrcw nlece
of propo.oty which, very frankly, & pianner
from anotiner Jurlsdiction 1s not familiar with
that progesty hat you gentlemen of the

lannlng sourd -~ of the lZoning Board ars.

Tt would sien to me that tha beast intersss

0 the Townghilp ghould be d2clded by those
Wwho are mos: famillsr witnr L+, So, I

a%t this juncture certailnly have great
reservation about the idea and in fact would
g on record at this point as saying that I
would not agrz2e %o that and I would not so
counsel the Flanning Soard. And that’'sa

the position I'd like to take as of this
monent,

MIZELL: Just 30 there 1s no
sizundersrtanding, 1¢ cervtainly wculd be

#ithin tne adlseretion of the Board to partially

®




10

11

12

13

14

15

18

17

18

13

20

21

.22

23

24

25

PAGE 13

accept or partialiy reject anything. The

scope of hls review would be obvicusly toc thexn
proceedingn. I didn't mean to say before

tiiat he pnaaz to plan the whole town., He i3
simply goling to review these proceedings

and thea. proofs and these tranascripts

and make a repory, and no more, no less.

#ell, in any event, that's for the Boara's

sonsideration. [ personally don't think that

&

the Planning Board's consent i{s required, in any

event.

MR. SAGOTSKY: Then, I'1ll take it
ander advisement.

THE CHAIRMAN: We will take it under
advisement, but I moat certalnly will state
no matter how many planncers we have, this
Board will make their own decision and no way
will be influenced by whoever the planner is.

MR. SAGOTSKY: Mr. Frizell, aftar
your last remark, do I c¢onclude that you --
that's a hint for me to talk a little
1quder, Do you state that in the event we
nave an independent planner and the Board
made 1ts decision and either side 1f 1t

choge to take 1t up to whataever appellate

@ |
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t}ibunal would nevertheless be in 2 pesition
I assume to guote from 1t? T assume you
would etz Trom ff and 1 assume we woulll
FRIZELL, 20 sourse,

Me, JAGOT3I¥Y: And I assume that's
the purnose. 30, It would be a bastis for
guotaticn. it would D@ 2n arrangement to the
fact, well, the planner for the Board was
»ias, presusably, the planner presentad
by the Aprlicant was blas, presumably or
maybe., lach side pays Ter 1ts planner,
that's part of ocur adversary system. The
aropositicon that's made 1z, let's get
somedbody "hat both sides pays for Lt.  He
areaumablr would @ neutral. Whatever
deciaion haz to e muade, and 1t goes up to
an Appellats Triltunal, that alleged independen
nlanner would be greatly guoted. In that
sense, in that sense, it might detract
from tae decizion ¢f the Board {rom being
the sole judge. I say it might, it's some-
thing to think about. I am taking noother
nosition at the moment, I would leave 1t
totally foer your future consideration.

TRE CHAIZRMAN: We will take that

t

”
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under advizement,
HR. PRIZELL: Thank you very much,
L Ol

oWy e NP am e Ay ~
O VA Y AR T

.o Ney weuld simply llke to point
out, I think, the typagraphical error in
T Qutlline of Testimony ~-

b

MR, SAGOTSKY: Iz was not an cutllne

of testizeny 1t was -~ I bellieve it was marked

for ldentllication, what you are referring

ME, FRIZELL: IiL's entitlied Qutliine
¢? Testimony o Mr, Sagotsky. It's aA-20.

MR. SAGOTSEY: Well, A-20 was
rarked -- I believe T heve It . I den’t

have 1t

DY ur Y

[

nomy notes at the moment, bur I
Felleve that was marked for i{dentirication.
I don't belleve that's in evidence.

ME, FAIZELL: Well, that, Mr.
Sagotszy, ail o the matters then, marked
for ldentification lgst week, I was then
offering %o the Board because it's our
intention to have them as part of the
record.

MB. SAGCTSKY: I state my otjection

£3 them pgoing into evidsance, on the theory

®
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and on the reason that only that goes into
#vidence wnich 13 testified to. To permis
a 20 or 30 page report, w~hich 1{s not suoject
to eross-erxamination, which is not even
covered 1n direct and which isn't intendad
ty be ari wnlch perhaps was intended to bhe
part of the spplication 13 not evidential.
I am not zoing to objlect tc you correcting
that exhivit on the pasis that &£'s an
exnibit, but I will strongly advise this
Beard not $o accept it as evidence, but to
accept as evidence only that which has Lesn
tegtilfled to.

MR. FRIZELL: Well, let me ask you,
Ar. 3atogsky. Ffor instance, in this parti-
cular document, there are dczens of numbers,
traffic ctunts, et cetera, all of which lead
“0 certain conclusions which are seted in
the report, and which conclusions were
stated by Mr. Ney in nis testimony, all we
are offering it Jor 1s the purperted numbers.
Mow, for instance, 1f you look at the summary
sneef, this one, tnls one, thisaqe, ghall
w2 have My, Ney reasd these documents simply

43 a natter of oral testimony. Why can't he

®
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simply subtmit the traffic counts as evidencs.
That's what they are.

ME. FACCTSKY: That's Just fthe oeint,
chay weps riglpally -- ocriglinally when vou
offerad A-TA and when you offered other
doceuments, they were as rpart ¢f your aprlica-
tion, I 4ld not consider them in evidence,

I consider only in evidence that which i3
gworn to, that whilch has teen testifled o,
that which has the basis of cross-examination|
I cannot permit an entire reoort of maony

many pages just to go into evidence Just by

stipulation.

asipulating. M. Yey testlifled that he
prepared that himself and that he made all
2f these mumbers. And if 1t were necessary
to read theae dccuments into the record,
that's what we'll have to do. Rt I
ﬁarsonally, Mr. Sagotsky, can't imagine what
could be galned. Certainly this naterial 1s
sublect to ¢ross-examination. Anybody who
wants to read them as part of the record, they
can come and read 1t, and if they have any

Juestlions = Mr. Ney, that's why we brought

®
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hir back, he =20uld answesr the guestion., B2Sut
the data on whichils rensrt i based and
N,

on whish a2 orior “esutinmony o Mr. Ao

oy}
5
[¥3

Toodwts . cre know, T offer 3g eydidence

simels Secarne thevy oranarad them and it°3
Qoeumer e and 1t ~motilnr the materis
from which hls tectimmy aznd the conclusions
were based., T rizht sa2y, Mr. Szagotskr, that

In terma nf *he oules 37 ~uvidence th2t the

entive Cren Farms litizecion was tried

)

1ike the U.5. Census, we d1dn't raad the
entire censin Inte the reoard,

MB | SAADNTEEY:  Thatta hagauvas the

L a

Court took ludlclal nctice,

MR, WRIZELL: Neo, he didn't take
Judicial notiecs. They are relsvant material
éo thias anplicaticn here or to the casze
that was before the Judge and therefore -- an

they were preoofed either by testimony or they

were proofed bv selfl procf.

MR. SAGOTSKY: Well, that could be

1

dieiz)l notics.

o

£

¢

MR. FRIZELL: WNo, t's not
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notice, 1it's authentication procadure. =ere
we don't ask for any authenticatlion, we

iave a man that prepared the document anrd

H
t
{
i

ft's simply & traffic study which he prepared
and he put 3 lot of numbers Into it. As a
satter of “wet, Mr. Sagotsky, in the

Orgo Farms litigation, the resume of

William Wnipple, which is four pages long,
General Whipple 18 the author of 158 puvlica-
#ions, when they began to examine his
credentials, Mr. O'Hagan offered the

written resume in evidence, and 1t was
accepted by Judge Lane., He salid I can't
imagine why you woulé want to read thoze 158
cublications into the record, here they are.
And we simply maprked 1t and it was accepted.
Now, I am simply following the same kind

ol procedure here, I don't -~ as I said,
it's an expert's report, and I certainly
followed this procedure several times before
without difficulty. I am well aware that
any material in here that has to be subjeact
to c¢ross-examnination, it has to be avallzable
for any interested party that wants to

examine them. That's why we submit them,

®
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-

. really have nothing further to offer
at this time.

WRLOSAGOTERY . Well, firat ¢n rour
Theoory, wo wouldn't have to have the witressay
svre.  Yeu 2puld dring these reports and pnt
Ltigm into evidengce and they --

YR, FRIZELL: No, I still need the
Mman to cone In and swear that he preparasd
1%, that e did the numdbers., He would 3tlll
w25t1fy oo the Beard as to his copclusion

end the rethods in which he prepared the

raport, and T would still make him avallable

i
e §

Tar eruss-exanination of thre full reporvt.

3nd Shat's the preocedurs Tthat we follow here,
shabt's really the procedure we intend to
£51low, T might say that we scheduled 13
nearings for these proceedings, of which we
antliclipate using six or seven. and 1 we

nad to read every single document into
evidense on which the data forming the

bhasls of this application, we would still

‘.w
<

£

> here 4n 1981. And I don't see where

LS

1t gains anybody anything by deing that.

MR, SAGOTSEY: Well,you originally

©

offered then 83 part of the application.
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MR, FRIZELL: YNc¢, these are

maverials -- I don't have my copy =--

MELC JAGQOTESRY:  And furthermcre ~-

. FRIZELL: -~ of the appliza

that wasz zuppi2mented at the hearing with

additlenal wvaterial. VWHow, I can't -= ' ¢

nad been part of our criginal application,

whilch could have been, we could have made

lon

his

ten of thegs and submitted them as part of

our original application. What difference
vould 1t ‘*iave made? The application ls pa
of the rscord.
MU, SAGOTSKY:  Well, Lf you wish
Lo consiier Lt part ol yo.ur application,
then that's something that the Bcard in i:
discretion could read and with reference

as far as.the appllicztion, dSut not by way

#vidence. ‘“The evidence 13 what you produc

art

3

of

e

nere, If they were evidentlal, you wouldn't

have to have your witness here,.

Szcondly, as far as Mr. O'Hagan

condentiang to Mr. Whipple, we often do tha
at a trial by atipulation, we concede to h

quallfications. We don't have tc zo into

all his gquelilillcations, wWe concede to his

t

ia

s
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qualifications, and that goes in by stipula-
cion, and tnat's all I am saying. At cthis
paint I don't wish to stipulate they are
evidentiayy . If you want to put 1t in as
part of the applicaticn, i{ the Board wants
to as part <of the application,but I do not
regard tr2m as evidential. I you do, you
might not as well have your witnesses,
tarow 1% 1 writing and leave,

A, FRIZELL: Yes, except they are
here f{or cross-examination as to the raterial
that's in the report.

MR, SAGOTSKY: whnlch the Comalttee
nasn't gotiea the benefit of. The Committee
aasn't read these repoertis.

MR. FRIZELL: Well, it would take a
10t less time for the Board to read the
report than for us to sit here and go through
the report. I think we will all be sleeping
by the end of that hearing. I think that
they can certainly examine Mr, Ney on some
of the assumptions that he might have made,
but the data, the hard data which he relles

on to make an opinion, I think 1s evidential,

MR, SAGOTSKY: Well, why not leave it

®
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as part of your appllication, the Board
would read them, and if they want to crass-
examine on some of the matters, let them Jo
it. But, art this ¢time I havé to ohject.

MR, FRIZELL: T think it matters.
The rules provide that at the hearing thay
should prcvide supplemental materials to
support the application. The application
ltself 15 defined as those things which th
Beard or :he Town has establiashed by
Ordinance to be part of an applicagion; Now,
we put in not only that, but much additional
material. This 1s material which 1is
suppiementing the prcof for those who make
the proof which are necessary to make as
part of this proceeding.

MR. SAGOTSKY: And not subject to

ross-examination, right?

MA. PRIZELL: Yes, 1t's subject ¢to
croass-examination.

MR. SAGOTSKY: If they haven't
read 1t? It's not part of the application,
{t’s the first time it was brought to their
attention. It wasn't covered in the testimony

MR. FRIZELL: It was covered in

®
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the testimony, and they ars free to read it
and c¢ross-examine him.

‘HR‘ SAGOT3KY: If you say i:t's
covered 1n the testimony, then they will read
it when they get the transcript or they have
heard 1it.

MR. FRIZELL: Well, =--

MF., SAGOTSKY: I 2id mark them all
fr identification.

MAR. PRIZELL: I understand, and
they were here,

MR, SAGOTSKY: And I did that
purposely to let them go in for identification
Evidential, no. It may not make any practicall
difference, that will be determined -

MR. FRIZELL: I don't think it can
make any practical difference.

MR. SAGOTSKY: At the moment, no.

MR. FRIZELL: They are supplemental
or part of the application, I think it makes
i1ittle difference. They become part of the
administrative record, that's all I am
concerned about.

MR. SAGOTSKY: That may be, but

they are not evidential at this time.
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MR, PRIZELL: In any event, the
record does reflact that A-20 was provided
to the Board at the last hearing, Mr. Ney
provided coples tco the Planning Board. And
if there 13 anyone else here that wants a
copy, an additional copy of this, Mr. XNey
can get acditional coples made and they are
avallable now. So, 1f you would like to have
additional coples, i1f anyone wants to take
it home -~

MR. SAGOTSKY: Ycu started to make
your correction, I have no objectlon to the
correction. But on the basls that 1t's
evidential on the basis of the exhibit, I
don't want to repeat myself. If you want to
correct some error on that as a matter of --

MR. DAHLBOM: 1If you have copiles,
maybe we can get them. We don't have copias.j

MR. LARKIN: If we had them last

week, he wouldn't be back here today.

We didn't have a chance to read this material|

prior to his testimony.
Ma. PRIZELL: 7T appreciate that.
MR. LARKIN: And I don’'t want to

argue the legal point of the law, but it

®
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certaihly seems to me If it's going to be
presented to us as part of the evidence we
are hearing, at least we ought tc have the
opportunity for anyone here who attends the
hearing to¢ read it anéd have an opportunity to '
question.

MR. FRIZELL: Any expert that comes
in with a report on the evening of his
testimony -~ and sometime these reports
are constantly being marxed on, they are
constantly being refined, and sometime I
simply can't get them before the hearing.

But I wiil surely send them down. Any expert
that brings nls report in on the night of the
hearing, I will voluntser to you that I will
btring him back at any length of time that you| E
need to review the materials and be subject
to cross-examination; two weeks or two days,
we will bring him back and we will simply
reschedule for a hearing after you have had
an opportunity to look s 1t. Because, lquite
frankly, I think it's doubtful even without
the benefit of the report ahead of time, 1if

the expert does tell you what's in the report]

©

what's the conclusion.
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MR. LARKIN: If anything, a summary
of what he 18 golng to testify to, I think
that would at least glve us a chance %o
understand.

MR. FRIZELL: 1I'll try to do that
in the future.

THE CHAIRMAN: A1l right, Ilet's
make the correction on this, then we can go

through ths testimony of Mr, Ney.

MR. MARKS: Mr. Chairman, i I may =-

THE CHATRMAN: Mr, Marks,

MR. MARK3: I have 2 guestion.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes,rsir.

MR. MARKS: Conzerning the nature
cf Mr. Frizell seeking tc submit as evidence,
I would jJust like to point out a practical
matter. It's been said very loosely ﬁere
that, well, perhaps some of the members of
the Board may want to read it. I don't know
whether there %13 a mandatory obligation on
the part of the members of the Board to read
it. ut let's agssume possibility number one,
that there is an alternative whefher you can

read it or not. That means some of the
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Board members may have a beneflt of what's
in those reports, secondly they may not.
Secondly, let's assume that there 13 a c¢charge
to our Board members that you must read 1it,
Well, I submit a very, very important part
of the open testimony procesa is the interplay|
that the 2voard members have amongst themselves'
when a witness is here. So, that if a thought|
comes to the mind of one particular Board
member, it may be implied or modified by
another Board member. Reading solely in an
individual capacity without the witness
being available, I think detracts very much
from the fact finding process. I can see no
problem of someone submitting a summarj st
what they are going to testify to, although

their testimony should be clear enough to

evidentlial, I think that's disrupting the
actual process of the Judicial -- of the
quasi-judicial process and the interchange
amongst the Jurors, or the quasi-jurors of
this Board. I don't think that going along
and reading on a Sunday night or maybe readihgj{
two or three or screaming at one, I think we &

©
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are all human and I think we need the benefit
of everybody being at the same place at the
same time listening tc the same two lips
bringing out particular peints of testimony
and being able tole examined by the other
members of the Board.

Another thought came to my mind
that perhaps one @ember of the Board will
miss a particular section. Part of your fact
finding process is to assess the credibility
of a witness. I den't think that you find
very much in the way of credibility testing
if you read a report. I think you protably
have formed an impression of some of the
witnesses you have seen up to this point.
Whatever those impressions are, I dare say
that yocu are not going to form those same
impressions by reading in black and white.

I think the in person open testimony route
i3 the route that the Board should consider.

MR. LARKIN: Mr, Marks, what's
your suggestion?

MR, MARKS: Well, my suggésticn is
that these reports should-not be continued

in evidence, and rather than reading everythiug;;
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into the record, I am sure 1t can be
presented in testimony form just as anyone
can; Otherwise, I think Mr, Frizell 1s
vary right, every one of hls witnesses can

come in and say I prepared this report,

~ here it 1s and walk out. And then we will

call one back one week and one back ancther
week and 1t's going to be a very disjointed
fact finding process.

MR. FRIZELL: I didn;t say that.

MR. MARKS: Well, that's what it
amounts to.

MR. FRIZELL: T said --

MR, SAGOTSKY: State your name on
the record.

MR. FRIZELL: Frizell here. 1If
the witness will ccme in, he will explain how
he does hls profession, how he prepared his
report, what assumptions he made, the data,
the arithmetic, going through the arithmetic
in this A-20 is, in my opinion, 1s totally
unnecessary. It will put us all to sleep.
And I am not suggesting that the man not be
subject to cross-examination. ﬁr. Ney 1is

here, in fact, he is here because Mr.
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Sagotsky asked him for a copy of his report,
additional copies of his report for the
purpose of cross-examining him tonight. And
we brought him back here tonight, I think
it's fine. I have no problem with Mr. Ney
being cross-examined after the Board has had
an opportunity to examine this report there
in detali. In fact, they had an opportunity
toc take this report and have their expert
analyze it, and I think that's the fact
finding process. And he i3 here, an; let's
g0 along with it. ILet me say this, I
certainly would not omit any major conclusionsa,
I would not alter a written report and slide
them in, that's why he is here. But I an
referring to the data, the arithmetic in each
of these reports, the calculations. For
instance, in Mr. Renhenkamp's report, they
were simply drawings of tennis courts and
drawings of basketball courts, et cetera,
and tot lots.

MR. SAGOTSKY: On your map.

MR. FRIZELL: Not only on the map,
tut in the document that we had marked,

that's what that was primarily.

®
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MR. SAGOTSKY: You quallfled your
map for evidence.

MR, FRIZELL: And the map --

refarrirg to 1t and the beneflt was had by
the full Beard of seelng by the cutline

=
everytrine that was discliosed. That was
evlidential, not a 25 page report.

TEE CHAIRMAN: I think we should
praoceed with the matter. It'3s already been
concluded, {f I haven't rade 1t clear on
behalf of the Board, that this Outline of
Testimony by Henry Ney will not be evidential
unless you satlsfy two ztitgrneys on that.
we may not satlsfly Mr. Frizell, Tut I think
ve are on scild ground there. And I think
we can ellelt encugh in his testimony
in cross—~examination tonight to develop
everything that's on tlils report that we want
to know. So, lst's procead.

MR, LARKIN: Can I just ask for
your Iindulgence?

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Larkin.

Mr. LAEKIN: we have some people

in the audience who weren't here laat week,

@__
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maybe i1f I took a very brief resume and just
read tpese pages, they aren't marked, but thig
i1s the Outline of featimony by Henry Hey in
terms of traffic impact. Nuﬁber one, County
ﬁoute 537 be widened to Village Boulevard
and a left—turn lazne for westbound traffic
and a through and right turn lane for east-
bound traffic. |

2. . County Route 537 be widened

from Village Boulevard to Route 34 to providl %

for four moving lanes of traffic. This
widening can be accomplished on the south
8ide of the rcad without disturbing significar
properties.

3. With the proposed widening, the

intersection that Route 537 and Route 34

will operate at "C" level of traffic service.|

Without the proposed widening, the inter-
section will operate.at "D" level of
gervice, and Route 537 experiencing queulng
conditions for the westbound traffic.

If I Just could very quickly go
back to the description of the level of

service and read it to the audience and

other members of the Board. Level of service f%

t
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"C" is 8till in the zone of stable flow,
but speeds and maneuverability are more
closely controlled by the higher volumes,
Most of the drivers are restricted in thelr
freedom to select their own speed, change
lane, or pass. The relatively satisfactory
operating speed is stlill obtained, with
service volumes perhaps suitable for urban
design practice.

Is that a fair summary?

MR, FRIZELL: Yes. I Mr. Ney can
correct that typcgraphical error.

THE CHAIRMAN: Would you do that,
Mr. Ney.

MR. NEY: Yes. Henry Ney speaking. :
On the foot page of the outline you will find“if
if you have the copies that were submitted _‘W
tonight, a revised data day. In reviewing thuj;
material, the third line of trafflc numbers
under the 361 Townhouse units, in the
original outline my secretary has typed the
total trip generation from the 172 single-
family units to U484 apartments, and the
351 townhouses. That line should read

A.M. street peak hour, the third line, 36
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in-bound, 181 out-bound movements, for a
tqtal of 217 movements. This has been
corrected. During the evening peak hour, the
in-bound movement for the townhouses should
be 181, the out-bound movement, 72, for a
total of 253. The dally traffic flow would
be 2,022 vehicles. 1f you happen to have

the origlﬁal copy, 1f you take the numbers

I Just read, substitute and add them up, you
will see they will add up as to what they
typed as the third line.

I might Just also add all returning
movements, charts that reflect the savenue's
condition, are based upon the correct number.
There i1s no need to ccrrect the returning
movements charts that follow, I guess, on
page 6, 7, 8 and 9.

THE CHAIRMAN: DBefore we ask the
Planning Board if they have any questions,
and I am sure they do, I would like to review ¥
what was sald the other night. We ars
at "C" level at that interssction right
now?

| MR. NEY: Yes. No, right now

you are operating at what I conslder a

o
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"B" level of traffic service.

THE CHAIRMAN: "B" level?

MR. NEY: Yas, sir.

THE CHAIRMAN: Without any traffic
ismprovements, 1t would be redusced $0 a
"C" level, was that your testimony?

MR. NEY: To a "D" level.

THE CHAIRMAN: To a "D" level?

MR. NEY: Yes.

THZ CHAIRMAN: My question is, and
I repeat it from the other night, how can
we be assured that the improvements that you
would recommsnd would be implemented and be
approved by the 3tate and the Clounty?

MR. NEY: As a condition of site
plan approval and off site improvement, and
T feel, based on past sxperiesnce with
applications such as this, the inprovanenta.
in fact would be made to the County road.
Not to the State highway, although it would
be 1$volvtd. And there would not be a
problsm in obtaining State Highway approval,
they are very happy these days to get

improvements. As asmatter of fast, they are

now requiring it among their onew poliay. e

L3S T
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THE CHAIRMAN: The question that
arose in my mind, probably they are not
adverse to getting thege improvements, but
their approval of them sometime is lagging
in time, sometime it takes an awful long
time for them to say yes. When I say an
awful long time, maybe months and months,
and in the meantime, we would then be
stuck indeed with a "D" level of service.

MR. NEY: If I may just explain.
This report shows the condition as it is
today followed by the condition as it will
exist in 1387 when the entire project s
completed, assuming one year, two years
for approval and five years for a bulld out
of the entire project. We have not tried
to develop exactly when these improvements
should be implemented, but they would not
be needed after the first phase of the
project. But 1t could be stipulated, say,
perhaps completed by the second phase, by
80 many units. This is normally how on
County facilities and State facilities, when

they are bullding shopping centers or office

complexes with certain -- with certain b
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PAGE 50
figure requirements on the part of the
developer. And it was not cur attempt to
get into that kind of detail as to exactly
when these improvements will have to te 1in
place. I would say that the report is merely
to demonstrate that these improvements would

have to ve in place by the time the project

of aervice.

THE CHAIRMAN: Under ordinary
conditions wiﬁhout this at all the situation
at that intarsection will regenerate juat
of its own welght, wlll it not?

MR. NEY: Yes, 1t will, I did
indidate that the traffic counts that the
State has and that we have taken show that the -
past three years they have decreased in volum? ;
at the intersection because, as I indicated,
a combination of two factors. The completion' _
of Route 18, at least to the Parkway, and .
also because of the curtalled travel due to
the possible fuel shortage.

MR, TISCHENDORF: Mr, Ney, you
indicated that the improvements would be

accomplished on the south side?
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MR. NEY: Yes, sir.

MR. TISCHENDORF: Would you estimate
with the improvements how far the roadway
would be from the front of the elementary
school?

MR. NEY: The widening is between
16 and 20 feet in width of the road itself.
So, it would be 15 to 20 feet closer to the
elementary school.

- MR. TISCHENDORF: Do you think that
would be under 50 feet, under 100 feet? I
have my own rough idea how close that might
be.

MR. NEY: I don't know. I don't
nave the map. I think there is three or
four large streets in front of the school

and I thodght the widening could be accomp-

lished without removal of those trees, although

some of the branches might have to be trimmed,

which would extend over the roadway.

MR. TISCHENDORF: We have certain
regulations set back, I would think the
school should meet any regulation or set-
back that were required in a commercilal

zone or maybe residential.

L i KR Mg T
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MR. NEY: I think the commerclal
setback 18 75 feet or 70 feet, I am not sure.
MR. TISCHENDORF: I could look at
it. It seems we are getting that school
very close to the road.
THE CHAIRMAN: Before I call on the

Planning Bocard, 1s there anyone in the

audience that would like to ask any questions% g

I particularly address myself -- I think therd -

18 someone here from the school that may have
some questions. Why don't you step forward,
identify yourself and ask your questions,

please.

MR. LARKIN: Do we have to swear
in witnesases when they are questioning?

MR. SAGOTSKY: Yes, to be technical
about it,°I think we should. Please come up
to the mike and will you stats your name
and address.

MR. NOLAN: Kenneth Nolan, Tinton
Falls, Principal of the Elementary School.

MR. SAGOTSKY: And yowr name?

MR. UNGER: I am Roy Unger, Rumson,

Superintendent of Schools.
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NOLAN and RO Y UNGER,

MR. SAGCTSKY: Both witnesses are
sworn.

MR. FRIZELL: Mr. Schrumpf, I
only ask -- certainly they are free to come

and testify at the conclusion of the

Applicant’'s case, but tonight this is for the

purpose of questioning the witness only.

We are not going to take testimony.

MR. SAGOTSKY: I am assuming on this 7?

theory that I don't know what they are going {%

to say. If it's testimony, they are sworn;
if 1t's not testimony, then it's within the

definition of what you just said.

MR. SCHRUMPF: I will set the ground |

rules on shat. I think the swearing was
proper.

MR. FRIZELL: Yes.

MR. SCHRUMPF: I think their purposc;

here tonight 4is to question Mr. Ney.
MR. SAGOTSKY: I have done it as
a precaution, that's all.
THE CHAIRMAN: So, who 1s first?

MR. UNGER: I apologize, I don't

ST
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xnow Mr. Ney.
MR. SAGOTSKY: Just annocunce your
name agaln that you are speaking.
ME. UNGER: My name is Roy Unger.
Mii, SAQOTSKY: Thank you.
MR, UNGER: Mr. Ney, I would just

like to cculirm what I belleve I heard, 1f I

may, please. My understanding is that

Highway 537 would be widened to four lanes,
as far west as Highway 34 and this specifi-
cally would cover the area in front of
the elementary school?
MR. NEY: Yes, that's my recommenda-
ion ;ubJect to the County's and the
“Yownship's approval.

MR. UNGER: My understanding also
is that the adaitional width would be
approximately 16 to 20 feet?

MR. NEY: Yes, sir.

MR. UNGER: May I ask if there 1is
an awareness among the members of the'Board
that there 1s a septic tank in the front
yard of the elementary school?

MR. NEY: I am not aware of that.

S

I might say I haven't designed the road,
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my suggestion was that the widening could
be made most easily on the south side of the
road. I there 1s a septlc system, the State
requires that the system be no closer, I
belleve 1t's ten feet to the public driveway.
Tt may be 20, bu®t it's somewhere in that lengt
Obviously it would have to »® rebullt, if it
was decided £o widen the road.

MR. UNGER: Would it bde possible

for the widening to take place on the other

MR, NEY: I don't believe entirely.

.

Z have not neasured all of the properties, but

there are z number of properties that are
much closer In proximity to the road. I
think if it were not possible to accomplish
the widening on the socuth side, then the
widening would have to be balanced equally
on either side of the road, eight to ten
feet on either side of the road.

| MR. UNGER: And my last question to
do with the increased traffic of volume
anticipated. What will the percentage of
increased traffic flow be?

MR. NEY: I have not calculated it

S
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on a percentage basis.

THE CHAIRMAN: While Mr. Ney is
calculating that, Mr. Unger, at last week's
meeting, Mr. Ney did testify on the traffie
2ount, and so forth, but he didn't come up
with a percentage. We have traffic flow
anticipated as opposed to traffic flow at
the present time. I might say that the
Planning Board might, as part of their

presentation possibly recall you and Mr.

Nolan for testimony. So restrict your questiénq

to questions now and you can make testimony
later, 1f they would like to have you do so.

MR. NEY: T can still work a slide
rule. 23.6 percent, the A.M. peak hour,
which would be the highest influence which
would be the outbound movement.

MR, UNGER: That's 26 --

MR. NEY: 23.6. It would be slightly

less during the evening peak hour because
537 carries more traffiec.

MR. UNGER: My final question, if
I may, is there a procedure whereby the
interest of the Board of Education may de

expressed before this Board in a manner that

S
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would hopefully be effective in causing to
whatever conclusion 1t would see fit to make?
I am not familiar withthe procedure, people
iiave an interest and we are trying to develop

THE CHAIRMAN: 1If I understand your
questlon correctly, we do indeed hear every-
one from %“he audience and we will welcome
testimony later from witnesses called by
such as the Planning Boarg.

MR. UNGER: Thank you.

THE CHAIRMAN: So I have every
thought that probably you will be back.
That's why I asked you to restrict yourself
to questions tonight rather than testimony,
a3 Mr. Frizell also requested.

MR. TISCHENDORF: Excuse me.

Since thex are within 200 feet, isn't it also
within their right that they can be heard |
on this as opposed to Just ask questions?

THE CHAIRMAN: Oh, yes, the Board
of Educatlion is within 200 feet of this
project and I am sure you got a notice of
these hearings.

MR. UNGER: TYes.

THE CHAIRMAN: And certainly you can

o
i
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be heard at any and 3ll times; You can be
heard on this indi{vidually, whether you are
called for another body or not.

MR. UNGER: Thank you very nuch.

MR, TISCHENDORF: 1If I may answer
that. It's within the prerogative, in my
opiniocn, »f the Board of Education, if this
matter were reported to them, to take any
interest if they so see it by way of
retaining ccunsel, reading records or any
procedure that they wish to take to fully
look into the matter for an actual disclosure
and appréisal in coming to a conclusion to
which they want to make the recommendation.

MR. LARKIN: Can we make sure that

‘interested parties see part of the trans-

cript, will have a chance if they missed
the meeting to see the transcripts? Where
can they pick up copies of the transcripts?
MR. SAGOTSKY: We are going to have
one in Borough Hall,
MR. UNGER: Thank you very much.
MR. NOLAN: I have no questions.

'THE CHAIRMAN: No questions.

MR. SAGORSKY: All right.

-
Ty
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THE CHAIRMAN: But you d¢ understand
the posltion that the Board of Education
holds, 1In that they are within 200 feet and
12 you do have something, you will pfesent
it.

M3, UNGER: Thank you very much.

THZ CUHAIRMAN: Thank you.

MR. LARKIN: Mr. Chairman, before
the Planning Board has a chance to ask
questions, the definitlon of road surface
consglsts of peak hours or is that an averaga
of a traffic flow during the day?

MR. NEY: The peak hour.

MR. LARKIN: This is a definition
of the description of what the reak hour 1is?

MR. NEY: Yes, sir,

MR. LARKIN: During that time.

MR. NEY: That's correct.

MR. LARXIN: This is not "D"?

MR. NEY: Without improvements to
the intersection.

MR. LARKIN: Without improvements?

MR. NEY: That's correct.

MR. LARKIN: If you improve the

Intersection to the point of widening it ri t-i;
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PAGE 43
to the end and putting in the turn signal,
right and left-turn signal, what would that
do to the level of service, in your judgment?

MR. NEY: Well, the level of service
would be malntained. The reason 1 have
recommended the widening in between Village
Boulevard and 537 is because I don't know 1if
Jushua-Huddy Drive 6r Street whatever, be

extended under your Master Plan to Route 34, o

I pointed out at the last meeting, 1f that
was extended, that would eliminate the
need for widening in front of the school -~

MR. LARKIN: LILet's assume that
doesn't extend at all.

MR. NEY: fhen, all I want to see
is wldening at the entrance to the project
and then an additional lane to provide for
the right turn movement on 537 to Route 34.

MR. LARKIN: In other words, there
is an interim -- I mean, there is a middle
ground here. It doesn't have to go all the
way to the widening of four lanes?

MR. NEY: Yes.

MR. LARKIN: And that would maintain |

E B 0k
-~ R

a "C" level of service?
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MR. NEY: At the intersection, that's
correct. In between also, the intersection and
Village Boulevard.

MR. DAHLBOM: Ask a question as to
what improvements would be necessary in order
to raise it from a "C" to say, a "D" level? |

It doesn't maintain at its present level, it | ¢

doesn't seem to be adequate, it's pretty
bad right now. So, if all you do ia maintaiuf”
what we have at the present time, I don't knou( :
that that would be adequate. |
MR. NEY: To a "B" level at the
project, it would be necessary td add a left- |
turn lane for the southbound to eastdound
traffic movement. You could then, once you |
have widening the northerly side of Route 3Q{ i;
provide a’ complimentary of the left-turn .
lane on the northbound or southerly side so
that you could malntain two traffic lanes

on Route 34 and get the left turn out of the

way and still desirably have two approach
lanes, not necessarily two receiving lanes
on 537. For example, at the Exxon station,
you would have a right turn lane and a

through and left lane, and in the opposite
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direction you lwe a left-turn lane and a
through lane.

MR. LARKIN: Are we talking the same
ievel? What Mr, Ney I belleve testiflad to 2
that right now he considers 537 to be at a
peak condition; is that correct?

MA. NEY: That's correct.

MR. LARKIN: So that what you are
saying is -- I don't want to restate what
you said, you are making a comment that you
feel it's unsatisfactory, you are talking
about not even getting it back to where 1t
is now even with the four lane margin, 1if
I am -~

MR. NEY: Based on the peak hour.

MR. LARKIN: On a peak hour?

MR. NEY: I think I indicated one
of the things that surprised me is the

traffic volumes have dropped, because when

I actually made my observation in the counters, :

I went back a number of times because I
thought the level of service would be worse.
And I think what happened over the years is
that we are all referring to 537 before 18

was opened, and they were substantial congest!:

5 5
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during peak pericds. And that does not
appear to be as great today as it was a
number ¢f vye=ars agn before the road was
completed. So, I think if anything in the
last year or twe because of Route 18, the
level of service has improved at the inter-
secticn.

MR. TISCHENDORF: We have "B" now,
if we wish to maintain or keep "B" does that
mean we ne2d slx lanes or four lanes?

MR. NEY: Four lanes and a left turn,
You have to add one lane to Route 34 because
there are four there now at the intersection
and you have to add one lane to each approach
of 537. So, you wind up with a three lane
approach, a three lane approach and then a
fifth lane approach.

MR. DAHLBOM: Would you expect the
State in giving its approval to such a
project that they might insist in widening
thls to six lanes?

MR. NEY: The State normally

considers -- they have a review now of all

- projects whlch have planning review of all

projects that have a major impact. I don't

e
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know 1f their review would come into play
wlth this project. Actually, with the excep~

tlon 2f Greentree Road, they don't have an

to review it, the State considers a "C"
L2vel of service to ke acceptable. They
generally w#will zccept cne reduction in zgrade
of traffic zervice to a development. They
can't tell you what they will do, but it's
their policy so far if you are in a "C"
range, they consider that to be acceptable
or they may ask for additional improvements.
TYE CHAIRMAN: Mr, Ney, are you awae
of the cialendar date for the widening of
Route 34, Torgetting the development under
consideration?
MR, N2Y: Personally, I'm not aware
of the calendar date for widening of Route 34,
THE CHAIRMAN: It has'een
widened from time to time. I thought there
was the projected time for finishing the
widening.
MR, NEY: 34 or 18?7

THE CHAIRMAN: 34 down to the

Collingwood Circle.

i
I I
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testified further as follows:

CROSS-EXAMINATION BY MR. MARKS:

Q

had last weei the original map. Do you still have that

PAGE

MR. NEY: That had been a date
about 12 years ago and Ipersonally haven't
checked 1t. It may have a datem the
Master rian today, but the date was abousl
19 -~ I think 1950. And the last I looked
2t Routec 34 was within the Matawan area about
a year agu, and the State would give no
plans for improvement in that area at this
vime. I felt that Colts Neck being that much
further away would te less likely to be
8cheduled at this ¢time. I might add, it's
getting hard © predict when a funded project
will be built, let alone a Master Plan prcject

YR. SAGOTSXY: True. True.

THE CHAIRMAN: That's for sure.
Any Board members have any questions?

(No response.)

All right. Flanning Board.

NEY, having been previously sworn,

Just btefore we get started, Mr. Ney, you
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with you?
A Yes, 1 do,

Q would you be good enough to put that up,

maybe I think that would Le somewhat helpful to us.

ML, SAGCTSKY: would you mind
pausing a moment, we will try to get more
ilght.

Q {Continuing} You were talking laat week,
I belleve, about the generalization of trips from the
project. If I can take you back to that portion of your
testlmony, in particular that portion which dealt with the
morning flow. I think we have all agreed that you have
one access on that Route 3% and then another that may or
ray not pe billad, it's ¢n the Township‘sVMaster Plan
road. But assuuing tha% tne Route 34, the second Route 34
access 1s nct complated, cculd you describe the flow of
traffic in the morning, where it starts and whers 1t's‘goinf-v
to go to?
A In order to assign trafflc into the road, they
are really one major restraint. We only have a right turn
out and a right turn in from Green Tree Lane, which is
access to Route 34, If the Board recalls, it's divided —
Q ¥hy don’'t you 1ift the reglional map up for

a minute, you can sce 1t better.

a I ampinting te¢ the arsa along the bottom of the map,f 
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which was prepared by RSWA, and our office circulation plan.
Amiit's the lower portion which shows the two lane collector| .
intersection, Route 34. It also shows approximately 500
feet, a thousand feet to the south interchange or inter-
section of Route 18 and Route 34,

Q Now, you ==
A - At that time 1t was made by taking the southbound
traffic on Route 34 in the morning that would be leaving
the site and having it axit on to Route 537, making a left
out of the entrance to 537 and then making a left on to
Route 34 to go south on Route 34, A total of 22 percent
of the traffic would either go northwest bound on Route 18
or northwesterly oh County Route 537. That 22 percent
of the traffic made a right turn -- a left turn out of
537 access,and I felt that no one would make a left turn
to go up southerly because of Route 18, but would continue
through the intersection to where 18 and 537 intersect,
wh.ch has a full interchange, the 17 percent going north-
westerly on Route 18 would make a right turn there, the
remaining flive percent going towards the Borough of
Preehold or going towards the Princeton-Hightstown area.
The 55 percent of the traffic that would proceed north
on Route 35, would p:oceed to Holmdel to the Bell Labs,
Prudential complexes and the other complexes that are

loated along Route 35, would continue northerly to Matawan
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with rexard to the Parkwiay. S0, in the morning I assigned
a total of, i{f my additioen 1is correct, two percent of the
traffic to the drlveway on Aoute 537, the remaining 13
percent woulu conslist of the r'{ve percent that would have
gone westerly .= Poute 18 -~ I am jorry, not westarly,
towards the Wayaslde TNoad intarchange and the Jarden
State Rkway, and the 1I ;srcent would proceed on 537,
a portion would pull offl én Phalanx Road to go north,
northeasterly towards the Middletown area, some going
through to Poute 36, One correction. If you look at the
plan to the northbound flow, 55 percent going north on
Route 18, on Route 34 because of the proximity of the right
turn out, I took that vehicle -- those vehicles generated
roughly by the lake area and put an additional line across
those people cirosaing Green Tree Road going north, going
out this way, the remaincder would take this route out.

G How did ydu arrive at the particular figures,
what did you use to calculate the five percent or the
17 percent?
A -~ aned the combinaticn cf the 1371 Monmouth County
Housing 3tudy for planning area five and the 1973 Monmouth
Couaty Planning oard nulti-family housing for planning
aresa flva, Thnersz is a3 substintiai Aiffarence that I
pointed out last weslk, In tha multi-family area of

pianning region five [ ¥oamouth County, 5C percent of

®
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the people interviewed worked in Menmouth County. That
percentage was much lower in the housing studies of 1971.
S0 that in planning region five, multi-family housing

1s a considerabdly different composition. 3So,I tried to
take a conservative approach by assuming that the northbound
flow would still be predominant, which 13 shown -~ I think
thenorthbound flow in singie family housing in the '7T1
study was 84 percent, if I recall. Let me see. Planning
area five, total New York City-Northern New Jersey was 67
percent. However, there is a little fallacy in there b.cautq{E
they consider Middlesex, Union, Somerset Counties as g
northerly, so, actually with Route 18 it became northwesterly
flow. 30, we 3till have a nofthbound movement. Then we |
have planning arca five.In the northern area it only
accounts for roughly 15 percent of the traffic flow for
multi-family housing. So, I trisd to take as a conservativi'i
approach as' I possibly could by putting the maximum influx '
to Route 34 northbound, because you have a left turn out
and could flow between the property and Route 537 and
Route 34. And then you have a predominence of northbound
and complimentary return in the evening, and we don't have
access to Gresen Tree to use a left turn back. Now, in
point of fact, if we were closer to the multi-family, 1100
units, we would probably have put more equal distridution

on 537 east and west, which would tend to reduce the

<S> |
®
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impact. I triled to put the number together with a2 conser-
vative figurs. T looked at the employment area in Monmouth
County, Bell Labks, Prudentlal, office developments along
Route 395 and the Holmdel-Y1idletown Tewnship area ® well
as the_State Hospital in Marlbors, so I tried to balance
the numbers to reflect a conservative approach to dramatize
the worst condltion,

Q 0f all the traffic that's geherated by the
8ite in the morning, it would seem tc me that you have 55
percent going northbound on 34 through the intersection of
537 and 34; is that corract?

A Yes, sir.

Q You also have an addlticnal five percent
going through that intersection to go westerly on 537;
is that correct?

A Tes,; sir,

Q What other additlonal movements would be
generated through that, you know, of 60 percent of that
project going thrcough 537 and 349
A In addition, you wculd have the five percent south-
bound on Route 34, since there 15 no left turn access.

The 17 percent northwest bound on Route 17, since there
is nc left turn access --

Q Joute 17°?

A I am sorry. 3Route 18. The 17 - percent northwesterly

el

~

S R e h €7
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on Route 18, since there is no access to‘Rouﬁe 34, So,
that would work to 32 percent. |

Q S0, 82 percent. Se, in the morning 82 percent

of thia project would tvharaefore gZo out through 537 and

Route 3427
A fes, sir. That's my estimate.
Q - That's your estimate. Now, the 55 percent

figure, and the other twc components, is that -~ does this
site in any way furthar lnerease the access of cars to

537 and Route 3!l beyond the 82 percent?

A Well, ilso it would be the potential development

of the office ~- the commercial located on Route 34

and the offlice &(ndustrial also located on Route 34,

Q I8 that what vou describad as the reverse
flow tne other nignht?
A Yes, sir,

Q So, in actuallity, then, this reverse flow
would not have the effect of redusing the amount of traffic
geing through 537 and Route 34, but would in fact increase
the number of cars because of this site?

A Oh, it does Iincrease it, yes.

Q@ 7 So dc you have any estimats as to how much
t would increase 14?7
A ?eycentage?

Qq Percentage.

&
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A I have 1t on the revised report, or the ocutline
given -~~ I have estimated, and again I have tried to be

conservative, there is 4.5 acres remaining in the office

commercial zone adjacent to Route 35 in Green Tree Lane arter

you put the rcad there. T have estimated 10,000 square
foot per acre for commercial space and I have estimated
in the office industrial zone, which has 12 acres, 10,000

square foot of offlice space per acre. And I might ad4q,

industrial generally specifically generates less traffic th#d;

the office use, - And, Just to give you an 1d§a what
10,000 square feet per acre means, in commercial that's
probably a site that's about 85 percent coverage of parkingj
and building and -~
2 Let me see 1f I can understand you. If 82
percent of this project goes --~ exits out in the morning --
A Yes. |
q -- what does that translate to in terms of the
number of cars entering that intersection?
MR. FRIZELL: Excuse me, Mr. Marks.
I think Mr. Ney was finishing the previous |
question,
A You asked me what the volume was, and I was going
to give 1t to you.

Q Ckay. I Just would like to know the trans-
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cars through that intersection?

A It equals -~ I will give you the numbers in terms

of total, 108,

Q It me see -~
A Plus 324.
Q 108 plus 3247
A " In the morning peak hour, Plus the return movnmnnt,';gﬁ

which I quite frankly -- 78 in the return. That would be

an inbound flow in the morning.

Q So, that's 324, 510; is that correct?
A 78 plus 108, whatever that is.
Q 510 cars?
A I can't add on the slide rule.
Q Okay. Do you want to go over those rigqres

again. The left turn out of the development in the morning?j;
peak hour area, 324 vehicles. Those who pass through thc.[

intersection is this proportion that you mentioned; 78 B
vehicles will enter the project at Village Boulevard via
a right turn in in the morning, it would be coming again
in the reverse proportion to the intsrsection.

Village Boulevard, that's not the industrial exit? .

A © Village Boulevard is the accesas to Route 537.
Q Right.
A And 108 vehicles during the morning peak hours won;&
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north of the Route 18.

MR. LARKIN: Where are you reading
these numbers from?

THE WITNESS: What I am doing 1is,
I am taking the figures of Route 34 and Groon”t
Tree, .

MR. LARKIN: This 1s not the
trip generation?

THE WITNESS: No, what I have done
i3, once I have established the trip genera-
tion on page == I guess it's the fourth or

fifth page. Following that, there are a

series of four figures which break down those |

trips to each driveway. As you can see, ‘gi

the first box is the peak hour you see 108 |
vehicles making a right turn out of the projiﬂ“
they would proceed northerly towards Route .
537. The next page has Route 537 and Villcgcéi
Boulevard, which shows 324 vehicles turning
left of there in the morning peak hour, Th§75:
would be destined towards 537 and the Route 34
intersection.

MR. LARKIN: This all happens at

T:30, 8:30 time; i3 that correct?

THE WITNESS: Roughly, yes. We haye f'i
Eﬁig§,.
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assumed that the peak hour from this develop-
ment would occur at the same tlime that the
street peak hour would occur. And thers are
78 vehiclen making a right turn into the
development., Those three numbers would give
you the total number of vehlcles that
entered the intersection And the next figure %
has all of the turning movements that occur .
through the year 1987 with the entire dovnlop-%f

ment there at the intersection of Route 384 and

537.
BY MR. MARKS:
Q QOkay. You now have 510 cars entering the

intersection that exit from the procject?

A No, exit and entrance.
q Exit and entrance?
A Yes. .
Q What about the traffic or the cars, vehicles,>fi

entering the industrial and commercial?

A Those would have a slightly different orientation.

I can't give you -~ there 1is a figure in my report which

I have dated 6/17 on 537 with the retail. I considersd

a lighter trip generation than office. I can break it down,|.

1t would take me probably an hmr, anlur and a half to do if ‘
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What I have done, I have taken the numbers with the 1137
units and added to that the traffic flow for both the
morning and the eveﬁing from the office industrial or orricl:%
and retall area. And I think probably the best way to do 1t:
L

is to take the figure dated 6/12 to Route 537 to Route 34

and the figure dated 6/13, there are a total of 23 nunhor:;

you can subtract the numbers from each other and get the
impact. If you want me to do that, I will start doing 1%.?

Q Well, I think we arrived easily at the tirs;~
10 figures. But I wanted to see how much more would be ’
added on top of that. How many more cars does that mean 1n;

the morning going into the office commercial and the

industrial?
MR. LARKIN: Without being really
precise, can you Just give us an estimate,
a rough estimate?
Q (Continuing) Do you want to calculate it?
A We have in the morning peak hour about 70 vehicles

proceeding southerly through the intersection. During thci
P.M. peak hour, about 57 wvehicles procecdihg'uouthorly ;
through the intersection on Route 34, The increase in thtﬂ
537 eastbound would be in the right turn, it would be an

additional 11 trips in the morning and an additional

four trips -- I am sorry, an additional four in the morning

11 in the evening. And then we have the leftturn 1ncroancf
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from 537 in the morning, it's approximately 41 vehicles,
and the right turn increase from Route 34 to 537 westerly
would be an 1ncreas§ of approximately 54 vehicles in the
evening and 13 in the morning. The lert. turn increase
from Route 34 to wsterly on 537 would be four wvehicles in |

the morning, eight vehicles in the evening. All right. fafq

I have 262.
A Whatever it 1is.
Q Okay.
MR. FRIZELL: That's both, A.H;
and P.M.
Q (Continuing) Okay. So we divide that by two

we get 131, and we add that to our five --
MR. LARKIN: I am not sure it's
divided by two.
A And, I am not sure it would divide by two. But
take 60 percent or 70 percent, something.
Q If T divided by two and I added it to the

510, 1t comes out to 64l. So, I guess, can we agree to

6257
A I would say 700, probably.
Q Okay. 700.
A I might add, Mr. Marks, #11 my assumptions are mad

on the fact that there would be no completion of Jushus-

Huddy Drive, and no breaking of the median for left turni
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movement .
MR. FRIZELL: So I don't get lost,
we are now establishing the total number of
vehicles somehow will cut that intersection
at the A.M. peak hour?
THE WITNESS: Yes. )
'Q (Continuing) 700, will that number increase fﬁ‘
at night? »
A Yes, it will probably be slightly higher. Do you

wvant ms to go through the numbers again?

Q No, Just glve us the percentage.
A No, actually it doesn't for one important reason.
At night the in-bound trip from homeward bound traffiec
becomes predominant, even outbound trip from the comnercial,fi

And at night traffic can, even in a northwesterly dir0ctiong%i

get off at the right turn at Green Tree. Traffic coming -
southweskrly or southeasterly on Route 18 can reverse route
and get to the property. Traffic can, for example, cauing'*
out of the large -- of the twelve acre office industrial :
park utilize fully the interchange of Route 18 and Route 3N i
So, the impact in the evening is not as great as it is 1n»*L
the morning on the intarsection. | |
MR. LARKIN: Mr. Ney are you tulking

about getting off Route 18 on 347

THE WITNESS: The intersection.



10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

18

21

24

ney = cruss

PaGe VI

MR. LARKIN: When you come off 34 |
when you get orf.ﬁou are facing south; is
that right?

THE WITNESS: No, you can go --

MR. LARKIN: You have to retaln -
that's not going back north again?

THE WITNESS: Going where?

MR. LARKIN: I believe if you're
going towards the ocean on 18 --

THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. LARKIN: And you come off, you

are going south?

THE WITNESS: No, you can go south
or north.

MR. FESSLER: Now, you can go undlr- -§
and go north? ‘*

THE WITNESS: My point is, all of es*
traffic that would use 18 either easterly
or northwesterly, really can't get there
because they have to go back up 34. So, you.
know, they probabhly make a right turn out
to go easterly, & left turn to come throughf

the intersection to go northwesterly.

However, that's not a turn in the evening.

So I take roughly 27 percent of the traffic
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that I have assigned to the intersection in
the morning off because of the convenience
of Roufe 18. And, if Jushua-Huddy Drive
were compieted, that percentage would drop
even more dramatically in the morning.
BY MR. MARKS:

Q The impact that the additional 700 cars will .
have in the morning, does this Savn a progressive

degenerative effect on the intersection as opposed to

Just an addition effect, 1n case 700 more ocars o does

it in fact make the difficulty of turning off or passing

through that intersection, does the difficulty increase?
A Well, without improvement to the intersection, the
difficulty hereases. And, that's basically why roads
are generated to level of service. For example,to go from
A, B to A, C, means there:might be a percentage of the
traffic that has to wait. more than the cycle of the light~;;
to get on through the intersection. .
Q And that would cause a back-up?
A Right. For example, to go to the A, B level of
service, you utilize the amber phase of the traffic 115ht1'f
for left turn, unless there is a special phase in the
light. So, yes, it would mean a deterioration in service
without the improvement that I recommend.

Q Now, when you say the improvement that you
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recommend, could you specify the improvement? Do you mean

A No, 537 specifically, I consider a "C" level of

service acceptable. I was asked the question to remain

at a "B" level, what do we have to do? And, I indicated 1Ey

DRSS
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@

24
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o

we have to widen 34, also.

Q I see. And, Tight now you feel that the level &

of service at 537 and 34 is at a "B" level?
A Yes, sir, I do.

Q Do you have an opinion as to how many
additional cars are added to the amber cycle of 537 during.
the peak hour?

A I don't undertand the question.

Q Well, you are aware during the amber cycle

80 many cars will be waiting to turng turn, let's say,

left on 537 northbound on to Route 34.

A I am not aware of" that.

Q You are not aware of that?
A I don't know -~ I don't underitand what you are
driving at.

Q Okay.

L MR. SAGOTSKY: That's an assumption

you are asking him to make, aren't you?
MR. MARKS: Yes. I think he dcesn

unders;:and my question. Let me rephrase it.-
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- hours, 1s there an increase of the cars that are stacked

‘have to make a left turn on Route 34 and 537. In other wor
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Q (Ccntinuing) During the peak A.M. and P.M.

up walting to make turns?

A Yes, there would be an increase.

Q And would that be more pronounced on Route 53”?5
than on Route 347 ;
A No, in the instance that this development, because %
as I indicated last week or whenever it was, the -- until -
Jushua-Huddy Drive is extended, or if Jushua-Huddy is

extended, all inbound movements coming from New York both

turning from Routa'34 southbound and Route 537 eastbound.
So, in all probability the cue, if there is an increase in
cue, will occur on Route 34. And, I indicated, probably
at some point in time 1t will be necessary to install a
leading green phase for-aoute»34 at 537.

Q Turning your attention to the evening rorf,'F

moment, 1f someone were to be coming south on Route 34,
were turning to the 34 access, that's not Juahua-ﬁuddyg
Drive, how woﬁld one go about making that? Would that bei;
2 direot left turn into the project? n
A No, it would be a left turn at 537, ,

Q No, I said coming south on Route 34 going

into the townhouse ares.
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A That's correct, it would be a left turn from Route 34

southbound.

MR. FERER: You mean after you croas

5377
MR. MARKS: After you cross 537.
A You don’'t get there.
'Q Why don't you get there. |
A Let me say this: It's possible. I have not assumed -

any diversion of traffic, it's possible to go through the
intersection to loop on to 34 towards the shore and then

to loop off again.

Q Right.
A But I haven't assumed that at all.
Q You havqn’t assumed that?
A No, I have assumed everybody coming southbound

would make a left turn and then make a right turn into
Village Boulevard. v

Q In other words, there would be increaéed
traffic on Village Boulevard in the evening as opposed to
what would be exiting in the morning? .
A No.

Q How do you account for the cars would de
exiting diréctiy on Route 34, then?

MR. FERER: From Green Tree Drive.

A All right. I have done this twice, I'll do it again
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I have indicated in trying to create the worst traffic
condition in the mo:ning, I réughly assumed that everybody

from this proposed area in the morning that northbound flow |

would exit Green Tree Drive. All other traffic would
really have to exit on Village Boulevard either to go )
easterly on 537 or westerly where 34 makes a left turn or
a right turn or straight through. In the evening, becaus
we have a full interchange at 34 and FRoute 18,traffic
that would utilize Route 18 can do so and never enter thi#
intersection where in the morning I put them in there.
Traffic coming from the Somerset County area, all the
Gevelopment along 287, New Brunswick comes down ﬂoutc 18,
loop around the interchange, make a right turm on 13, ncvi:"’tE
impaet the intersection.

Q Now, assume that some individual works at

Prudential or who works at the Bell Labs facility would
come down 34, pass by 537, how would they enter the townae
house area? | -
A Well, if they Qanted to they could make a double
loop on Route 18.

Q And, you were saying, you feel it would de

A What I said, Mr. Marks, is when I do an‘analysis
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anything. So I have assumed they do that. Obviously 1it's

a free choice. For example, if you are coming from Bell ¥
Labs, 1f you want to, there 1sn't any reason why you can't, |}
you can cut over m to Phalanx Road, if you want to. In  f:.

fact, with the new facilities 1500 employees at Eell Labs )

and Lincroft Road, they could come down Phalanx Road into

537 and never enter this intersection. I just never made

that assumption.
Q Would you tell me whers Phalanx Road and
537 merge?
A They don't merge. You can cut over Heyers Road.
Q Heyers or Creamery?
A Heyers or Cremery. That would ~-
Q That wouldn't necessitate the left turn
across traffic on 537?
A That's right. :
Q Would that not be a less than safe condiziont|
A Not necessarily. You have a traffic light several f

thoﬁsand feet away which will provide gaps in traffiec.
And I have recommended a left turn lane be provided so thlf

1f cars have to make a left turn, they will be shielded

Q Okay. Let's cortinue on that vein. Assume i
that traffic wants to reach, I belileve 1t's the industrial’

area, how would they reach that area?
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A Right now the industrial area is only accessible
to northbound traffic on Route 3h,rit would be necessary
for all southbound traffic to make a U-turn or for the State
to provide some U-turn facility when that property
develops.

Q First of all, taking part of the question,

where would a U-turn be made and would it be a proper

thing?
A LRight now 1t would not be.
Q Let's not assume breaking the law,
A I think in the planning range -- you know, quite

frankly, 1f you want my opinion from an access standpoint,
it would take a considerable period of time for a commercialis
property, industrial property toc develop because accesases |
have to be workesd out with the State. In the long run,

I would say the Jushua-Huddy Drive having a U-turn

facility and I would see the intersection of the |
Earle Road and Route 34 having a U-turn facility constructcd?;
there..So that a2 median could be extended -- for example, 8
I worked for a period of time trying to develop a

median access because they have lert-turn probloms, thcy
generate considerable more traffic than would be gencratod
by the commercial-industrial zone. But you would have to

work out a detalled access plan with the State.

Q You say you would, okay? And if. Right now i
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- there is no plan to put a jug handle at the Earle inter-

section; is that correct?

A That's

given number of offlce space. Most of our work, for
exagpple, 1s done for private developers when they want to
invéat money and they want access, we start off with

negotiations with the 3tate and County.

BY MR, MARKS:

q

to consider the cost of it, that doesn't nacéssarily mean

that the State would agree because of a private enterpri %

PAGE
75

correct. And there are no plans to build a

MR. SAGOTSKY: May I interrupt by
way of supplementing the answer to Mr. Ney.
Would Mr. Ney consider that an off-site
improvement to which a contribution would be
made by the developer in negotiating with the ;?
Statef

THE WITNESS: Whoever develops the
office uses, would have to develop an
acceptable access design with the State
and the Ségte would have to =- would require
the developer to pay for it. In other words, :;

if you are going to develop, as I indicated,

120,000 square feet of space here, you would

have to work out an access plan with the Statg :

Assuming you were able to -- you were willing Ly
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to put in a jug handle; is that correct?

A No, it doesn't, Mr. Marks. But just again --
Q Why not?
A What happens at the State level is that the State

heretofore would allow a developer to come in without

even -- for example, rigit on this property and not even -

give conslderation to any access. They gave him the driveﬁf
way permit, if he needed one, and then worry about the |
traffic afterwards. Under their new policy, which is about’
a year old, under their new access regulation, they requirt
a traffic impact study and they require the questions to hev;ii
raised and answered. &
Q So, really, then you don't have an answer at
this point whether it was qualified for a Jjug handle or
not?
A No, we don't have a specific proposal., I made some
assumption as to square footage. Obviously as this project i
develops and as demand is created for our office or retail
development, then the plan would be developed for those
particular properties. We have no detail as to exact
development. I can think of very simple ways to do 1it.
For example, ihere is a median there and the State -~
MR. SAGOTSKY: I would like at this
time to present a word of caution. I have a

feeling, and if I am wrong, please stop me.
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I have a feeling we are going into voluntary
considerations that aren't called for and
that would lengthen the proceeding. Please
confine yourself as nearly as you can in
answering the question without volunteering.

MR. LARKIN: Thank you, Mr. Sagotsky.) -
MR, FRIZELL: Thank you, Mr.
Sagotaky.
BY MR. MARKS:

Q Mr. Ney, in fact when the project, or if the

project is completed and there is the inception of this
industrial area which does exist as well as commercial,
is it not correct that any traffic flowing south on 34

would then have to go as far as the Collingwood Circle to

enter?
A No.
Q Why not? -
A Because any traffic destined to the office commerciakfi

could U-turn utilizing the interchange of Route 18.

Q What about the industrial?
A It would have to go as far as the Collingwood Circle
Q Okay. When you did your traffic analysis,

was there a study of the traffic flow?

A Yes.

Q Was this flow across a particular point in tﬁuﬁ :
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road?
A Yes, #s well as the turning movement counts.

Q Where was that point in the road, do you recall?
A There were two traffic recording devices placed on

Route 34, they were north of Route 18, between the inter-

section of 537 and Route 18, There was one traffic count
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placed 250 feet west of Creamery Road, which would put 1t
between Creamery and thé intersection of Route 34.

In addition, there was a turning movement count conducted
by myself at the intersection of Route 537 and Route 34
and alsc a turning movement count conducted at the inter-

section by the State of New Jeraey last year.

MR. LARKIN: Might I ask one
question?
MR. MARKS: VYes.

MR. LARKIN: You said them was a

counting device on 537 below 342
THE WITNE3S: 600 feet.
MR. LARKIN: So it was above

Village Boulevard?

THE WITNESS: But the interssction

counts were not.
MR. LARKIN: The intersection count
were not, but the trafic --

THE WITNESS: The automatic recording.:
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device was, yes.

MR. SAGOTSKY: Let me make another
interruption. Mr. Frizell, I don't recall 1if
the map tc which Mr. Ney is referring is the
amall-map, it 's marked Regional Traffic Plan
of Colts Neck and it's dated 6/11/80, and it
has mentioned a revision or another date of
June 17, 1580, to which reference has been

made. Do you want to clear up the reference? |

THE WITNESS: I think it was marked.

MR. FRIZELL: They were marked. The ~5£
Reglonal Traffic Plan was A-19, that's the | -
small map showing the regional network of
traffie.

MR. SAGOTSKY: I have my hand on a
small map, it says Colts Neck Village, that's
June 19, 1980. What designation was that, | -
Mr. Frigzell?

MR. PRIZELL: A-19.

MR. SAGOTSKY: All right. The

Circulation Plan.

MR. FRIZELL: The Circulation Plan,

Mr. Sagotsky, 1s A-18.

MR. SAGOTSKY: A-18, A-19 have been

marked for identification for purposes of any

S
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clarification with reference to the testimony
of Mr. Ney and the questions by Mr. Marks,
Just for clarification. Continue.
BY MR. MARKS:
Q Okay. I think you were just at the point where
you were saying where the automatic traffic devices were.

Your study was in essence a tmffic count, was it not?

A No.
Q What was the nature of your study?
A The nature of my study was an impact evaluation of

the proposed development.

Q An impact on what?
A On the surrounding roadway network.
Q Was it in fact -- did you in fact formulate

the impact on the intersection?

A Yes, sir.
Q Do you have those figures with you?
A The one on the critical lane analysis,I don't know

if they are in the report or not.
MR. SAGOTSKY: Would you excuse me,

Please.
THE CHAIRMAN: 1'll declare a five
minute's recess while finding this report.

(A five minute's recess is taken.)

THE CHAIRMAN: VWe will resume from

>
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our recess and ask Mr. Marks to continue
his interrogatory.
MR. SAGOTSXY: We can have the
Reporter read back for you, i1f you like.
MR. MARKS: No, I think I know
where we were. I had asked Mr., Ney his
calculation on the capacity of the inter-
section.
THE CHAIRMAN: All right.
A On the intersection, yes. I utilized the critical
lane method of capacity and just roughed 1t out. With the
improvements, the volume on the critical lane basis is
1250 vehicles, which isa C level of service.
Q Is the critical lane theory just one element
of the capacity study or are there other elements?
A No, it's the element of the intersection capacity
service. I also looked at the free flow capacity of 53%
and 34. |
Q Is there another way of calculating the
cpaclty of that intersection?
A Yes, there is a method aligned in the Highway
Capacity Manual, but I believe I spent some time last week

explaining that the methodology has proven to be extremely

inaccurate and the critical lane method is now being utilize

And, 28 a matter of fact, this up-dated capacity manual
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which 1s forthcoming will be the method of giving inter-

section capacity.

questions.

questions.

from Colts Neck westerly, including Colts -

Neck, Manalapan, Marlboro, Freehold Borough,

Freehold

areas of

easterly

easterly

Neck, including Tinton Falls?

done by the Planning Board.

PAGE 82

MR. MARKS: I have noc further

MR. FERER: I have just two short

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Ferer.

MR. FERER: You spoke of Region five T
THE WITNESS: Planning area five.
MR. FERER: What?

THE WITNESS: Planning area five.
MR. FERER: How big an area was thatf ..’

THE WITNESS: That area covers roughly

Township, which are the predominant

pianning area five.
MR. FERER: And will that reflect tnckgéi
movement very much? E
THE WITNESSQ Will 1t reflect

movement in plahning area five?

MR. FERER: Including all of Colts

THE WITNESS: Yes. It was a survey
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MR. FERER: Do you bellieve that's
accurate in this area, lnowing of the growing
region that exlsts to the saat along the shore
up and down both ways, Fort Monmouth and all
that? That study shows most of the jJobs
north and west, you say?

THE WITNESS: Within the housing
element, which was predominantly the single-

family market, the predominant movement was

two~thirds northbound. And part of that
northbound movement is consiered to be Somer- ;?
3et and Middlesex Counties, which is not
quite northbound from this area, it's more
w2sterly. Within the apartment survey,

it showed that 50 percent of the people
1iving in multi-family housing, in planning
area rive,‘were employed within Monmouth
County. It did not differentiate the
eastbound flow from the westbound, from the
northbound or southbound within the County
itzelf, it just had a category of Monmouth
County.

MR. FERER: That's all.

THE CHAIRMAN: The Board Members have

any questions?
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Mr. Ney.

PAGE

(No response.)
Anything further?
MR, FRIZELL: No questions.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Thank you,

(Witness excused.)

84xf
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MR. FRIZELL: Gale McDonnell,

please.

GALE S. "¢ DONNELL, being first duly sworn

according to law, testifled as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. FRIZELL:

G Mr. McDonnell, by whom are you employed?
A Elson T. XKillam Associates, Millburn, New Jersey.
Q -And what 1s Elson T. Killam?
A We are environmental and hydraulic engineering firm.

MR. LARKIN: I am sorry?
THE WITNESS: Environmental and
hydraulic engineering firm.
a (Continuing) And how long have you been

employed by the Elson T. Xillam firm?

A Approximately two Qears.

41 And in what capacity?
A Project Engineer presently.

Q And, Mr. McDonnell, what's your educational .
background? =
A I have a Bachelor in Civil Engineering from Ohio

State University.
Q " Do you hold any licenses or any other

designations in the State of New Jersey?
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4 Yes, in New Jersey Professional Engineering
llcense,

ot And in terms of ProjectrEngineer position
with the company, Mr. McDonnell, what's your responsibility?-ﬁ
A I have orepared numerous engineering planning |
reports, conceptual engineering studlies and waste water
treatment facilities, and some design of waste water
treatment facilities and sewerage.

a And how long have you been in the busineas

of examining ®asibility of waste water treatment

facillities?
A For approximately five and a half years.
& Mr. McDonnell, have you ever testified

in the State of New Jersey?
A Yes, I have.

Q Now, Mr. McDonnell, were you asked to
prepare a feaslbility study with respect to the Colts

Neck Village Development?

A Yes.
Q ‘And do you have a copy of the report here? fﬂ
A Yes.
Q Does it also include a report other than
your own?
A Pardeon?
Q Other than the one you prepared?
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I prepared this report, it's a feasibility study

on cemetery sewerage and potable water suppiy facllities,

I prepared the portion on the cemetery sewerage facility,

another member of our firm prepared the portion on

potable water supply facilities.

MR. FRIZELL: Mr. Sagotsky,
could we please mark these three documents?
One 1s called Feasibility Report Upon
Cemetery Sewerage and Potable Water Supply
Facilities, dated June, 1980, and
secondly -- '

MR. SAGOTSXY: Let me mark
that down.

MR. FRIZELL: Yes, sir. That
would be A-21.

MR. LARKIN: Sam, are these
going to bé handled the same as A-12
and so forth, were handled?

MR. SAGOTSKY: Yes, for
identification.

(Feasibility Report dated
June, 1980 is received and marked Exhibit
A-21 for identification.)

MR. SAGOTSKY: A-22 is

Colts Neck Village --
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MR. FRIZELL: I would call it
the Sewerage Facllity Plan.

MR. SAGOTSKY: Entitled Sewerage
Facility.

(Sewerage Facility Plan is
received and marked Exhibit A-22 for
identification.)

MR. FESSLER: What's the number?

MR. SAGOTSKY: A-22

MR. FESSLER: Exhibit 1.

MR, SAGOTSKY: Exhidbit 1 on
th map,

h-23 is now being unfolded;
is that right, Mr, PFrizell?

MR. FRIZELL: A-23 is the
Water Faclllity Plan.

* MR. SAGOTSKY: A-23, also
for identification, Weter Facility Plan,

(Water Facility Plan is
received and marked Exhibit A-23 for
identification.)

MR. SAGOTSKY: Can I have that
one? Do you have any more?

THE WITNESS: Sure I have,

MR. FRIZELL: You only have a

88 -
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few copiles? I want you to put one up of

the Sewer Facility.

- BY MR. FRIZELL:

Q Mr. McDonnell, in your preparation of the
feasibility study A-21, what was the purpose of the
study?

A The purpose of the study was to determine the
feasibility of providing sanitary sewerage collection
and treatment and disposal for the Colts Neck Village
PUD project. |

Q bid you assume --

MR. SAGOTSKY: 1Is everybecdy in
a position to hear this or shall I ask the
witness to turn a little bit your way?
The request 1s to speak up a little bit.
THE WITNESS: Okay.

Q (Continuink) Mr. McDonnell, were you
provided with a copy of a project description by RSWA
and with various plans which would designate the proposed |
devglopment for the property? |
A That's right, we got 1nput'from the consulting

firm that you mentioned and plus Jim Kovacs.

a Now, in terms of evaluating the feasibility

of providing sanitary sewer service to the development,

what did you do?
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A First we took the planning for what was provided

what the stimated waste water flow would be from this
development, We looked at the mix of the housing,
residential housing in this development, the commercial
development that may be constructed in this development,
various units, such as subsidizing housing to develop
the water flow., We estimated the number of residents
within the residential type dwelling and the per capita
waste water flow that may be generated by those typesﬁ

of residential units. And from that we projected a

waste water flow from the entire development.

o Without goling back into the waste water
flow, we will go back into that later., After determining
a waste water flow, which I understand is a volume number -
A A daily volume number.

S Of the total amount of the waste water

that would have to be treated as a result 6f this

development?
A That's right.
Q After establishing that figure, then what

did you do?
A Then we established what discharge -- what the

treatment standard would be for treatment of the sewerage'f

and discharge to surface water streams in the vicinity of -
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the treatment plant site.

Q And using the waste water flow and the
treatment standards, then what did you do?
A Then we looked at the topography of the site,
the manner in which the development was going to be
constructed, built, the road pattern, 1f you will, and
developed a collection network to collect sewerage from
each of the planning areas within the site, the various
residential-commercial areas within the site to convey
them to a central sewerage plant location. And that
sewerage plant location 1s on the south side.

Q I am sorry, I might have missed it, but
did that include the collection system?
A The preliminary design of the collection system.

MR. LARKIN: I am sorry, I
didn't hear.
* MR. FRIZELL: Collection system. T

Q (Continuing) After establighing the
conceptual design of the system and treatment facility,
then what did you do?
A Well, we made a prelliminary design of the
collection facllity and then we lookedkat the discharge
standards and the various options we had of treating

the waste and disposing of the treated sewerage. We

looked at the four alternative treatment syst. -
ems, we
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~ruled one out as being infeasible for this projecffénd

we evaluated -~ we did preliminary design, a treatment
option and prepared project test 403, pliable treatment
and -~
MR. LARKIN: I am not sure you
are answering the question. Can I ask a
question? What was the one you rejected?
THE WITNESS: Spray irrigation.
MR. LARKIN: Spray irrigatioq?
THE WITNESS: VYes, Basically
it's a type of project where you treat the
water at a falrly low level and then spray
1t over large areas of ground. You can
spray crop lands or golf courses, things
such as that.
Q (Continuing) Now, in terms of obtaihing - ;
developing waste water flow projection, what's the
methodology for that?

A What we did 1s, the State actually -~ the State

Department of Environmental Protection actually determine&ﬂ
how you must treat your waste water in order to discharge
through surface water in the State of New Jersey. Wha€' 
we did is consulted with the Department and established

the sampling program from the Hockhockson Brook. People
from our firm went out in the fleld, collected a sample
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of the stream, we ran analysis of the sample we collected

and we submitted the results of the entire program to the

- New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection. The

State people reviewed the data, determined what they feel
the discharge standards should be for this facility with‘
this Hockhockson Brook.

Q And that waste load allocation 1s set forth
on Page 7 of your report?

A Page 6.

MR. LARKIN: You have another

extra copy?

Q (Continuing) How many of those do‘you
have?
A One extra copy.

Q And what were the waste load allocations

which are set forth on Table 2, Page 6§ of your report
which were developed frém your communication with the
DEP?

A Five day BOD of 2.9 mgs per liter; total
suapended solids, 7.5 migs per liter; total Nitrogen,
2.5 mgs per liter, total Phosphorous, 0.2 mgs per
liter; dissolved oxygen, 6.0 mgs per liter; fecal
coliform 14 per 100 mililiters; turbidity, 80. mgs per

liter, total solids 97 mgs per liter.
Q Now, what's the methodology for establishing.
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waste water flow estimates for the project?

A Well, we took the residential mix that's proposed
for the Colts Neck Village Project, we were given the
number of units of single-~family homes, for instance --
for instance, single-family homes, town houses, condo-
miniums. We were also given the bedroom counts break
outs for those —- each of those residential buildings,
dwelling types. When we were given those, we estimated
the number of people that would probably bde living 1n a
typical unit and then we 2lso estimated what the typieal
sewerage flow would be on a dally basis for each person
within those units, from that we developed a total
residential flow.

Q And are those set forth on Table S-1 of

your report?

A Yes.
Q Wwhat's --
MR. SAGOTSKY: What page, if I
may interrupt?
THE WITNESS: Page 4.
q (Continuing) What's the total flow that

you estimated on a dally basis from this project?
A Two hundred and twenty thousand eight hundred and
eighty-five gallons per day.

Q Did you add possible additional flow for
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~further development of the commercial area?

A Yeah, we made an estimate of commerclal flow based
on the plans of square foot of commercial development
that would occur and we derived the commercial flow.

g And d4id you also add infiltration and
inflow into this system?

A Yes, we added a component for that.

Q And what was the total flow that you estimated!
should be designed for in connection with this project?

A 250,000 gallons per day.

THE CHAIRMAN: I missed the
estimate of the commercial flow, would you

glve me that, please?

THE WITNESS: Yes. The commercial | =

flow is estimated at 15,875 gallons per
day.
Q (Continuing) Did you also --

MR. FERER: Does this allow
for total development and full capacity,
full occupancy, total occupancy?

THE WITNESS: That's correct,
That was the square footage we were given.

MR. LARKIN: Can you just |
tell me what BOD 13? Maybe I shouldn't

ask.

AP A RV < o Ly b
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THE WITNESS: No, it's a term,
It's a method of measuring -- 1t stands
for Biological Oxygen Demand and 1it's
really a way of measuring the amount of
organic material in the waste water that's
able to be metalized by micro organism
commonly found in sewerage treatment.
Basically, it glves you a measurement of
how polluted the water 1s.

MR. LARKIN: Let me ask you
what might be a foolish question. But if
I went to Hockhockson Brook and I took
a cup of water, could I drink 1t?

THE WITNESS: The water?

MR, LARKIN: The water that's
coming out of this treatment plant, I
mean that's flowing into Hockhockson?

MR. SAGOTSKY: Fi;at treatment?
You are talking about first treatment?

THE WITNESS: Yes, that's
right.

MR. SAGOTSKY: That's the
question, first treatment. :

THE WITNESS: The standards
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not drinkable quality, no. For instance,
the fecal coliforms 14 per hundred mili-
meters, I would not drink that because that
means that there are aétually organisms

in there that are actlive at approximately
body temperature. In a normal stream --
however, you go down to Hockhockson Brook,
and I believe when we tested Hockhockson
Brook, the fecal coliforms that were present
in the stream at that time that we sampled |
were in the range of this number, It's

there everywhere, so to speak.

MR. FRIZELL: I was going to
ask you, Mr, McDonnell, how does the waste
water effluent limitation compare to the
present quality of Hockhockson Brook at
this time? )

THE WITNESS: It's approximately -
the same. ;

MR. FERER: Are these iimitationq
those established by the State of the
limitations of your‘facility, the maximum
that your facility would deliver? |

THE WITNESS: They are generally'sj

one and the same.
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N ~ MR. FERER: Does the State |
2 orovide a range?
3 THE WITNESS: No, they gave a
4 figure, and this 1s the figure that we
5 ' must meet, So they are basically --
6 MR. SAGOTSKY: Can you hear
7 him back there?
8 MR. FERER: Okay. Your system,
9 though, has the flexibility of coming under
10 thesé and formally would determine the
11 extent because these are the maximum?
12 THE WITNESS: Yes, that was
13 it. Now, they didn't say whether these
14 are 30 da& maximum or seven day maximum.
1S It's -- that will have to be established
16 by the State when they finally issue a
17 _ permit for'this facilit&. I think I would
18 like to mention here that any plan that we
19 plan for, bﬁild and operate, all of those
20 three steps and even constructlon must be
21 accomplished under the direction of the
22 New Jersey Department of Environmental
23 - Protection. It goes all the way along the -
24 line, from conception, all the way along
25 the opergtion. So they are involved in this
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RN

Se, basically, the material that we
included in this report would meet the --

MR. FRIZELL: Can you just
roughly for the Board tell them whether or
not, for instance, the Earle facility that |
is now discharging into the Hockhockson -
Brook 1s meeting their limitation?

THE WITNESS: No, they are
meeting those limitations. But they

don't have to. I would like to mention,

I don't want to leave it jusat at that,
they aren't required to meet these limitationi o

MR. FRIZELL: I didn't mean to
imply that they were.

THE WITNESS: No, they don't.
But their permit permits them to discharge
substantially greater amounts of pollutant
in terms of concentration.

MR. DAHLBOM: Is there a reason
for that?

THE WITﬁESS: The plant was
built at a later time under different
standards and they are operating under
an older permit. It*s very possible that

these -~ that these permits come up for a

2 o
ig ar
R
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renewal periodically, it's possible that
as thelr permit coﬁes up for renewal that
there may be some modification to it. But

that's really a state function and I really

can't say for certain whether they will. It |

has happened in the past.
MR. FERER: How are these
limitations monitored?

THE WITNESS: That will be

required when the plant becomes operationa1. 

It must be operated by a licensed operator
who 18 licensed by the state, who takes a
staterexamination, and he must see to it
that the plant is operating and maintained
in a satisfactory fashion. As a part of
this operating permit, the plant operator
18 required to sample the raw waste and
plant effluent on periodic basis. It may
be once a day, 1t may be once a week, 1t
may be once a month, it really depends

on the size and th§ type of the facility.
And the rrequency of the analysis is alsc
established and determined. The sample
of an effluent must be tested by a

certified laboratory and the results of

160
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that analysis 1is put on a monthly reporting
form that goesvto the state and they are put
on & quarterly reporting form aﬁd it goes
t0 the U,S, EPA, The permit is a U.S. EPA
permit, it's a national permit, 1t's not
a state permit, although the state is in
the process of taking that permlt system
over,

MR. DAHLBOM: Can I ask a

question? What sort of odors or smells

might be assoclated with this kind of plant? | *

THE WITNESS: Really, you can't
g0 on the manner -- if a plant is properly
operated, designed and maintained, there
are some odors generated. But if it's
properly maintained, operated, designed,
the odors’ are really minimal. I visited
plants where people live acrﬁas the street
and the odors are not noticeable, Others {1
are operated poorly, it creates a problém;‘;

THE CHAIRMAN: Is Earlevregulatgd.
by the same authority in granting permits ‘?
that this project would be?

THE WITNESS: Yes, exactly

the same,

-
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THE CHAIRMAN: Earlier you 102
said you bullt them?

THE WITNESS: No, we don't builad
them, they would be built by private
contractors,

MR. PRIZELL: You mean the
actual construction?

THE WITNESS: The actual
construction.

THE CHAIRMAN: Construction,
yes. I thought he said we built them.

BY MR. FRIZELL:

Q Your company would be involved in the

construction process?

we may supervise the construct;on of those facilities
to make sure it's constmicted properly.

Q Now, in terms of the cemetery sewer -
collection system, is that shown on A-22, which is the

sewer plan?

A Yes, that's right. '/ |

Q And-in your examination of the topography
of the site, what findings did you make with respect to
the feasibility of the sewer collection system to the

site?
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A Based on the way the site 18 laid out as shown

on this map, the roadway pattern, the development pattern,

‘the development pattern, we determined it would be feasible

fo construct a gravity collector system to serve the
entire site, basically. You have a low point in the site
around here, we would come around -- this would be the
upstream section of the system, we would come around,
collect the sewerage from these on the other side, then

it would go to the easterly side of the development

and then follow an easement down to the sewerage treatment

facility. This area of the site would be collected in

this manner, and collection of the trunk sewer here, And
this area, the bridge line, approximately there, 1t
would be conveyed to the trunk sewer at this location.

THE CHAIRMAN: That would all
be gravity fed, no pump?

‘THE WITNESS: No, no pump,
ehtirely gravity fed.

THE CHAIRMAN: How do you plan
to get across 18?

THE WITNESS: Okay. Right here -
we would be jacking a larger dlameter alecvg%
or‘casiﬁgj;o meet Route 18. It's a fairly -
common procedure, And what you do is,

actually you excavate a little bdbit ahead of




10
11
12
‘ 13

. 14
15
16

17

18

19

21

24

20 McDonnell - direct PAGE o
104 |+

{
it and put a larger diameter casing underneath the road,

generally it's a sea;ed casing underneath the road and

. Jou Just progress it underneath the highway and then any

voids that are on the outside of the casing, you can
pressure grout those so there 1s no settlement of the
foundation of the road. And then you slip your sewer
pipe into thia'casing, which is a larger diameter, and
£i11 the space ground of the casing pipe in the smaller
collector sewer with sand or peat gravel.
THE CHAIRMAN: All of this
I guess would require permission of the
state to cross 187 |
THE WITNESS: O©Oh, sure,
THE CHAIRMAN: Are you asasured
that that permission would be granted?
THE WITNESS: We have done it
on numerous occasions in other areas of
the state and I don't see any reason why
they wouldn't grant a permit in this case,
BY MR. FRIZELL:
Q Mr. McDonnell, in connection with the
deﬁign of that collector system, d4id you encounter -- you
indicated already that there were no pumps reqﬁired, did

you encounter any particular engineering difficulties

or did you find that the site is well suited for the
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A No, any time you can get a system that's fed

a low point near 537, there are some in this location,
the sewer is located fairly deep cuts up to 30'. But
when this system 1s constructed you might say we are
first in; there wouldn't be any roads, there wouldn't

be any houses, we will be first in. So your construction
of a deep sewer is fairly easy. We can wide cut it

and it doesn't become a real problem for us.

Q

BY MR. PRIZELL:

Q

installation of a system like that?

by gravity, you are one step ahead of the game. You have

PAGE

105

-~

All right.
THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. McDonnell,

this i3 a primary treatment plant, not

secondary?

THE WITNESS: Oh, no, this would
be advanced over and above secondary because é
of the standards,

THE CHAIRMAN: Well, there are

three, aren't there, primary, éecondary and
tertiary? B
THE WITNESS:: Right.
THE CHAIRMAN: This would be a

tertiary,

Did you estimate the cost of that sewer
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collection system?

A Yes.

qQ And what did youkdo in estimating that
cost?
A Well, we looked at the amount of rlowi that

would be required to convey andfprovide service for all
the areas in this development, fhe Jackihg operation,
which I imagine that's more expénsive than putting it
in an open trench and combined all theose factors and
estimated the cost of the system,

Q Did you use engineering standards in

terms of the cost of material and the cogt —-

A That's right.
Q ~- And the cost of labor?
A We estimated the cost of material and the cost

for excavation and proper bedding for the pipe.

Q. And what was the figure that you came to?

A The construction cost was six hundred And -
MR. SAGOTSKY: What page?
THE WITNESS: Page 9. The

estimated constructed cost was $655,000.

Q (Continuing) Now, in terms of the waste
water treatment, you indicated that would be located on':
the southerly side of Route 18?7

A That'a right,
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) And 13 that designated on A-22 as well?
A Yes. It's the crossed hatch area that designates
the treatment facility.
e Was there a reason for selecting that side

of the highway for the location of the waste water treatment

faclility?

A Yea, It does abut Hockhockson Brook, we feel it
doesn't just discharge into the Swimming River Reservoir,
we feel that's an advantage. And also Route 18 provides

a buffer for the site between it and the main portion of
the development. There 1s also an undeveloped area on the
south side of Route 18 to the east -~ east and west of the
site and further to the south, it abuts the undeveloped
reservolr, 1t's wooded, Earle Reservoir. It's very well
buffered.

Q Now, you indicated that you had examined
what you considered three viable altermatives and you‘
eliminated spray irrigation. What were the three alterna-
tive treatment systems that you examined?

A One was to provide physical chemical treatment, no
biologicai treatment processes at all, totally physical
chemical. The second treatment option was a blological
treatment systm, a physical chemical tertiary treatment,
and the fourth alternative was a biological secondary

treatment.
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Q Would you describe the difference between

biological treatment and a physical advance waste water

A Yes., Take out the -- let's go back. Take out the
organic faction of the pollutants that make up the
gewerage stream and some of the sollds, you can remove
by eilther adding chemicals to the waste and settling
them out. Or you can rely upon micro organism and
settling them out. That's the basic difference. But
you can only go so far with that process and then you
have to follow with furthér physical or chemical treatment
methods, such as flltration and other methods such as
that.

Q Are these systems referred to, commonly,
as a package treatment plant?
A Yes, they -—.well, there are package treatment
plants that provide varfous physical chemical scheme,
biological treatment scheme, or they can design and
construct it at the site. Basically what a package
treatment plant 1s -- perhaps to explain, 1s a plant
that's essentially factorylfabricated and it's brought
out to the site in various degrees of assembly and
assembled partially at the site. Or a conventional

treatment facllity 1s totally constructed at the site
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THE CHAIRMAN: What's the
maximum capacity of this plan you project
gallons per day?

THE WITNESS: The average daily
fesign capacity is a quarter million gallons
per day. Now, there will be fluctuations
during the day. As you can imagine, you
aren't going to get a constant flow into
a treatment facility, particularly one
as small as this. During the morning hours,
you are going to get more flow and as the
morning proceeds; the flcws taper off, and
towards the end of the dinner hour late
at night you get another peak flow. And
then, after midnight, the flows drop down
drastically.

;THE CHAIRMAN: I had a reason
for asking that. Your capacity would --
your capacity from the residentlal area
was s0 much and then you estimated what
the commerclal flow would be, and that added
up to 250. And that seemed to be your
capacity. Now you base your estimate on
the developer's estimate of the number

of residents. Supposing his figures are

o
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way off and there are a lot more people
in this than you estimated, you don't seem
to have a capacity to handle a mistake you
might have made.

THE WITNESS: We have been given
a number of dwelling units and we can pretty
well predict how many people are going to
be willing to live in that type of mix
of housing. For instance, you may have.
one single-family home that may have six
people in residence and you may have another
home that has only two people in residence,
and they tend to average out.

THE CHAIRMAN: I don't mean
to say that there was any intention to
underestima:g. But I don't see how you
could possibly control who is going to live
there and control the number of people that
would occupy the units,

THE WITNESS: That's right, you
can't. That's why we call it an estimate.

THE CHAIRMAN: And if your
estimate 18 low, you got an inordinate

situation and I think we would be in troubla;%

wouldn't be?
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THE WITNESS: Well, your permit --
let's go back to the permit. The permit that
you get to cperate the faclility tells you
that you cannot exceed -- in this case it
would be 250,000 gallons per day. If for
some reason, and i1t may not only be because
of the number of people but 1t may be because
of the amount of water that the sewerage
will generate, if your flow exceeds that
250,000 gellons per day, the state 1mmed1ately f$
requires you to commence studies to determine |
what you have to do to upgrade or expand
your facllity to accommodate those flows
and meet your permit requirement. That's
an automatic thing. They can also require
those types of study i1f your treatment
plant comes on line, for some reason it
doesn't meet the state's requirement.

MR. FRIZELL: Mr. McDonnell,
let me go back to Table S-1 for a moment.

How many people did you estimate would --

THE CHAIRMAN: Are you
referring to my question, Mr, Frizell?

MR. FRIZELL: Yes, I am.

THE CHAIRMAN: I had a couple =-

@ ‘;
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I wanted to amplify a little more.  Thank
you,
BY MR. FRIZELL:
Q In your Table S-1, how many people did you

estimate would occupy the three bedroom single-family

units?

A Three bedroom single-family unit, four persons.
Q Four persons per unit?

A Yes. |
Q Were you in the courtroom when Mr. Quaele

testified that there was an average of 1.1 children
per household in Colts Neck?
A No, I wasn't.
Q Did you take into account and reduce the
number from four to 1.17
A No, I didn't.
Q All right. .Now, the figures that you used,
for instance, for three bedroom town house, what was
the figure that you used?

A Three and a half,

Q Now, does your firm have experience in this
field in terms of estimating the amount of effluent

that would be generated by the particular type of units?

oy

A Yes. They are really standard,.

Q Can you estimate for me how many systems
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Elson T. Xillam Asscciates has been involved in the

design in New Jersey?

‘A I really couldn't estimate it. It's numerous.
Q Is it over ten?
A Yes,
e Is it over fifty?
A I really couldn't say if it's over fifty, but it's

well over ten.

THE CHAIRMAN: That was one of

my questions. Do you have previous experience..;

designing for a similar project, similar
PUD?

THE WITNESS: No, not similar
project,

THE CHAIRMAN: So what you are
saying would be a guesstimate, You don't
have'previéus experience to fall back on?

THE WITNESS: The firm as a whole
nas worked with PUDrdevelopers at various
stages in the development.

MR. FRIZELL: Have you ever
encountered, Mr. McDonnell, a situation
where your firm made an estimate based
on a number of persons per unit for a

particular housing type for a large develop-

&
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ment, I am not referring now particularly
to a PUD but large scale residential
development, whether they call 1t a PUD,
whether it's a mix of town houses, single-
family or whatever they call it, where

the figures were found to be substantially
inaccurate?

THE WITNESS: I am really -- 1
am really not certain. Generally, like I
say, the estimates are based on our
experience and very rarely -- I never
encountered a situation where we put a
systeh on line and the flows have really
exceeded the projected design.

MR. LARKIN: Maybe the question
should be, if it exceeds a thousand gallons
per day, what would you have to do?

THE WITNESS: It depends at
what stage that situation would occur. You
are saying after the treatment plant was
built and then the flow was found to be
greater, what we would be required to do
would be to look at the plant, determine

what should be required, This is -~ this

®

would be a study that the state would
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require to do, what would be required to
upgrade or expand that plant so that we would
meet the discharge requirements.

THE CHAIRMAN: In other words,

" you could expand this 1if necessary to

accommodate?
THE WITNESS: That's right.
MR. FERER: How long would the
state glve you to correct that?
THE WITNESS: What they do 1ia

actually as you approach capacity, they

- put you on notice and they give you a,

I believe -- I have worked -- they call it
a max-min report that they give you. I
really can't recall the time frame, I would
say within 90 days, I believe the one I
worked on to prepare the report. And

then they give you a reasonable amount of
time obviously to put any recommended new
facllity in line. You can't obviously put
a new facility on line within a 90 day
time.frame. But they do give you an
implementation. As part of the max-hin
report you recommend an implementation

program and they either accept or they ask

LR AL e v Amr— e e e
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you to amend the implementation program.

THE CHAIRMAN: 1In other words,
the development 1s not completely occupled
and you are on capaclty, do they have the
authority to say no more occupancy until
it's corrected?

THE WITNESS: Absolutely. They
can truncate right there. Or they can
tellyou, they put the bullding ban on any
further connection. So anything that's
not connected to this system, 1t can't
be connected. They will put a bullding
tan on 1t.

MR. SAGOTSXY: Bullding ban,
d1d you say?

THE CHAIRMAN: Ban.

;THE WITNESS: Building ban.

MR. FERER: 1Is it not customary
to design to handle greater capacity than
anticipated?

THE WITNESS: No, you try to
estimate what the full capacity of the
plant will be. Now, in the stual plant
itself it's capable of handling flows in

excess of this hydraulically. If the

@‘;?}5
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flows for one reason or another did exceed
in any amount, this plant would not mal-
function, it would still bwe handled
hydraulically.

THE CHAIRMAN: Do they have any
problem, to your knowledge, in Twin Rivers?

THE WITNESS: I don't know of
any problems with that,

THE CHAIRMAN: Are you cognizant
of the fact that there was a distinct odor
problem in Wall Township and they couldn't
solve it for months and months?

THE WITNESS: No, I am really
not aware of that.

THE CHAIRMAN: You are not
aware of that, This 1s in West Belmar,
actually Wall Township.

THE WITNESS: What's the name
of the plant, do you know?

THE CHAIRMAN: No.

THE WITNESS: South Monmouth
I am aware they have some odors.

THE CHAIRMAN: They had a report
on it in the Asbury Park Press,.

THE WITNESS: Monmouth? If you
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are referring ~-

THE CHAIRMAN: VYes, it does
refer to lMonmouth,

THE WITNESS: I am not informed,
but I am aware that there was a problen.

MR. DAHLBOM: Are these solids
completely liquid or are they solids that
have to be carted away as well?

THE WITNESS: There will be
Solids that will be genrerated.

MR. DAHLBOM: And are they
carted away?

THE WITNESS: Yes, in a plant
of this size usually the most effectlve
way of handling is to nigher a scavanger
to plck up and dlspose of the waste in
the various landfills.

THE CHAIRMAN: There aren't
too many around here, are there?

THE WITNESS: Not too many.

THE CHAIRMAN: They are pretty
far afleld?

THE WITNESS: There is one

in Ocean County.

MR. TISCHENDORF: Mr, MecDonnell,
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. ! ¢ould you translate the 250,000 gallons
2 a2 day into how many inches that might raise
3 Hockhockson Erook during an average flow?
4 THE WITNESS: No, I really can't
S angswer that.
s MR. TISCHENDORF: Is 1t a matter
7 of inches or feet or --
8 THE WITNESS: It would be inches.
2 MR. TISCHENDORF: So you don't o
10 think this would change any definition ?%
1 of the flood plains or affect anything?
12 ~ THE WITNESS: No, it wouldn't
. 13 affect any definition of the flecod plains.
1 THE CHAIRMAN: We interrupted
15 you with a lot of questions. Get done with
16 your presentation.

-

17 | BY MR. FRIZELL:
18 Q Okay. Mr. McDonnell, in analyzing the
19 | three available alternatives that you analyzed, 4id you

20 come to any conclusion as to whether or not it would be

21 feasible to construct a sewer plant at the site that you

2 indicated which would handle the capacity, the waste water -

2| the waste water volume that you estimated and treated to

24 | tne standards established by DEP at the site in question?

I % A Yes, we believe any one of the three would be

®




10

Il

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

23

24

T A e T AR el = by e

mraenay

feagible to conatrucet.

36 McDonnell - direct PAGEIEO

Q And 1in terms cf the actual physical
construction of the plant, does that become a metter of
bringing -- iaying a pad out and bringing the plant
to the slte or constructling the plant on the slte?

A It depends. It may be more complicated than that.
It depends if you want to go to a factory fabricated
unit. But ﬁhe area that we have on there, the treatment
facility on there, alternate two and three would not take
up that entire space that just shows the general area
where the tréatment facllity would be., They would only
take up 2z fraction‘of that area, where the land rapid
infiltration system would take up a larger area of the
site although not the entire saite,

S And did you estimate the cost of construction

ef the system?

A Yes, we did.

) And in estimating the cost, what did you>
do?
A Well, we looked at the various unit processes

themselves, which would be required in sequence to provide
us the level of treatment and then we make estimates
to construct each of those units, each of those unit

processes.

% Do you basically follow the same procedure
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~1in cost estimating the material and labor construction or

is it more of a loocking at a package through experience
for similar plans have cost in the past?

A Well, we look at -~ EPA publishes a considerable
about of information to giwve us gocd guidelines to
develop preliminary costs, a whole range of treatment
plant facilities, and for the purpose of thls report

we used those guidelines to develop the costs,

S You say EPA, you mean the Federal --
A Yes, U.3. Environmental Protection Agency.

) And what was the total cost of the complete
facility?
A Well, in the range given, the treatment option,

the treatment options that we looked, it ranges between
2.3 and 2.7 million dollars. That's constructlon cost.

& Now, Mr. McDonnell, are you familiar
through your association with the firm of the requirements
regarding a franchise, in'order'for a privately owned
cperated treatment sewer facllity to be established?

A Not intimately, but I know some general terms.
I am not sure,

Q Do you know what the first step i3 in

terms of obtalning a franchise ffom a private company?

A I am really not that versed in 1it,
MR. FRIZELL: All right. I have

S

SR TR

: iii"
=

L
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1 no other guestions cf Mr. McDonnell.
. 2 | MR. FERER: Does the state
3 have any restriction as to regard with
4 treated waste belng discharged into &
S stream?
6 THE WITNESS: Yes, when they
7 | glve you a load allocation, that's based
8 on the care of the stream and the volume
9 of treated affluent that you will be
10 , discharging to the stream, both of those
11 things are taken into account.
12 MR. LARKIN: If I can Jjust
. 13 ‘ask this one question. If I were to
14 gome te you as a developer for the site
15 and I ask you to design for me a facilircy
16 that would handle the same type of discharge
17 | we are talking about here, you would then
18 approach it from the standpoint of what
19 the particular site was and develop a
20 plant that would fit that site; is that
21 correct? h
THE WITNESS: Yes, that's
correct.
24 MR. LARKIN: So, I believe the
. ‘ 25 question was asked before, a statement was

N o o
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1 made that this was an 1deal site, this
. 2 | facility. I don't want to take your
3 question and make 1t different, but I believe
4 the questlion was asked -- the statement
5 was made that this was an ideal site or
6 well-suited site for this particular
7 arrangement.
8 THE WITNESS: Uh-huh.
9 4 MR. SAGOTSKY: Are you talking
10 about the gravity?
11 MR, LARKIN: Yes, the gravity.
12 The point was that thls was designed for
13 the piece of land as 1t was.
. 14 THE WITNESS: That's correct.
15 MR. LARKIN: As opposed to
16 the land being i1deal to the town. I am
17 trying -- do you follow my meaning? I
18 am saying, 1f you could take a site that
19 was completely different from this and
20 | develop an 1deal sewerage treatment --
21 THE WITNESS: Well, some sites ~--
22 yeah, I am getting the drift of your
23 . questions, Some sites may be the topography
24 or the way that the site has to be
. 25 developed and various natural conditions
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! at the site, say, lakes and streams or
. 2 perhaps habitats and whatever, may require
3 | a pumping statlon tc collect -~ a various
4 number of pumping stations to collect
S sewerage through a central facility. This
s isn't the case in this site. So in terms
7 of that, in terms of the fact that we can
8 | ‘ collect 1t all by gravity 1it's a favorable‘
s site,
10 MR. LARKIN: You mean it's the
1 less expensive way -- 1in other words, the
12 pumping station -~
. 13 THE WITNESS: It's more expensive
4 to construct the pumping station.
15 MR. LARKIN: It's not any better .
16 to do it by gravity than --
17 THE WITNESS: It's better to do
18 1t by gravity, in that you don't have the
19 reliability factor. Pumps can break down,
2 you can have a power outage, although we do
A have standby generators, inner gravity
2 systems they are pretty well trouble free.
23 You do have to maintain them. You do
2 periodically have to check them to make
. 25 sure you are not getting sclid deposits in

o e e gt
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1 the lines themselves., Grease bullds up,
. 2 things of that nature. But in general,
3 the gravity system is more reliable than
4 a pumping racllity.
S THE CHAIRMAN: Aren't there
8 some gravity systems that get backed up
7 | with pumps in a case that you mentioned?
8 THE WITNESS: No, usually
9 you don't back them up with pumps if it's
10 a gravity system, usually they are maintenancse ‘
1 free, There may be a pecullar condition. |
12 For instance, ‘there was one cllent of
. 13 ocurs, there was a restuarant just upstream
14 : of a place where grease continually was
15 building up in the sewer and it was a
16 maintenance problem because evidently
H 17 they were disposing a lot of their grease
18 at the end of the day down the sink and
18 1t was collecting the sewer, it would
20 start clogging up the sewer. So, the
21 authority had to go out periodically with
22 degreasing agents. But generally gravity
23 - sewers are very reliable. They are
24 designed so that water would flow fast £
. 25 enough so you won't get undue sollds build
4>
&)
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up and materlal.
MR. TISCHENDORF: Do you inow

the sea level contour of the site?

THE WITNESS: The low point of

the site is 537, I believe that's the

elevation.

MAR. TISCHENDORF: How about the

plant where the facility 1s?

THE WITNESS: I am not very
sure what the elevation of that 1s,

MR. TISCHENDORF: I may not
understand the gravity system, but I am
surprised you can get that to work.

THE WITNESS: Well, when it

gets to the plant 1t's deeper than when

it started upstream. There 1s approximately

four feet, six feet below the ground, by

the time it gets to the plant it's going

to be very steeper than that, So you have

to 1lift that water, you will have a pump

at the plant. But that's where 1t will

be. We Just have one there at the treatment

plant.

MR. FRIZELL: Mr., McDonnell,

in addition to the fact that there 1s a

©

L gty
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gravity flow, for instance, in Mr, Larkin's
question he posed a hypothetical, 1if you
hadi a plant on top of a mountain. If you
nad a plant on top of a mountain, would

you stlll have to find a place, number one,
where yoyg have to put -- 1in order to héve
gravity at the lower end ¢of the mountain --
water still flows downhill, But in additicn
to that, you still have to have a place to
Put the effiuent after you treat 1t, would
you not?

THE WITNESS: Okay.

MR. FRiZELL: And the fact
that the stream was at the sifte, 1t was part
0of your --

THE WITNESS: That was one of the
reasons we ght it in that area.

MR. FRIZELL: And of the two
streams that traverse the Hockhockson Breok
and the Slope Brook, the Skpe Brook travels
tc the Reservoir?

THE WITNESS: That's right.

MR. FRIZELL: And the Hockhockson

Brook would be a favorable alternative?

THE WITNESS: Yes. g

K
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Y THE CHAIRMAN: Earlier, Mr,
. 2 Frizell, I think you estimated or gave
3 ‘ an exact flgure of the number of children
4 cer household in Colts Neck.
5 MR, FRIZELL: I only asked Mr.
8 McDonnell. Mr, Quaele testified to that
7 fact,
8 THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. And that
9 was how many?
10 MR, PRIZELL: 1.1. :
n THE CHAIRMAN: And what's the
12 estimate of children per household in this
. 13 overall development?
14 MR. FRIZELL: Well, you have
15 to realize I believe that Mr. McDonnell --
16 I think what I tried to point out in my
17 question to him are sewer engineers figures.
18 And Mr., Rahenkamp will be back, they are
19 extremely general within in terms of the
20 productivity of the people in this develop-
21 ment. Ycu have to -- in other words, the
22 engineers are extremely conservative in
23 - their estimate, Mr. Rahenkamp or someone
24 from his otffice I think will be here on
. 25 Thursday night on the physical impact |
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analysis and they will use much more preclse
figures based on thelr broader experience
in analyzing this thing., But I think the
engineers are extremely conservative., They
estimate four pefsons in a three bedroom
single house, four persons in a three
bedrcom patio home, I think you will find
that Mr, Rahenkamp would indicate that those
figures are extremely genuine.

THE WITNESS: It's never been
my experience that once a family came on line
that the facility was operating at over
capacity. Generzlily the situatlon o«ccurs
in older aystems or systems that --
municipal szystems that have teen designed
and Just exceed the projection. In a project
like this fbu have a very high degree of
control over how much development you are goin
to get. As long as as the development is
full, residential units remain within that
capacity, it's my opinion that we will be
within this 250,000 gallons per day figure
without any problem.

THE CHAIRMAN: The point I was

trying to make in a round rather abcut way,

+
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I guess, I think it's rather difflicult to
compare the resldents that you are cgoing to
generate from this type of development to
the residents that you currently have Iin
Colts Neck in the famlly construction. It's
zoing to have an entirely different segment,
I am absoclutely sure of that. So I dont't
think we can draw a comparison as to the
number of children in a household.

MR, FRIZELL: T was referring
to the largest family unit to be constructed.

THE CHAIRMAN: I would think
particularly in subsidizing housing you
would probably generate a lot more children
than you =2stimated. That's an hypothesis
on my part,

+MR, DAHLBOM: Can I ask one
question. You gave two costs, one for
665 and 2.7 million dollars. What was the
6657

THE WITNESS: That was for
the sewer,

MR. DAHLBOM: Just the sewers
themselves?

THE WITNESS: Just the sewer.

-
Y i
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MR. SAGOTSKY: That does not
fnclude the 665,000 dollar estimate?

MR, FRIZELL: Correct. Those
are additional.

THE WITNESS: Towrether the
construction cost ranges from 2.9 to
3.3 million.

THE CHAIRMAN: Are you done,
Mr. Frizell?

MR. FRIZELL: TI am finished.

THE CHAIRMAN: Any more questions
from the Board?

(No response)

I am sure we have some from
Mp, Marks. I plan to provoke the curfew
again, which gives us just about a half
an hour. It's 10:33.

MR, MARKS: I don't have any
problem. We can get started now.

THE CHAIRMAN: Okay. Is there
anyone in the audience who cares to be
heard on this? Yes, sir?

MR, SAGOTSKY: Would you please
come up near the mlke and state your name.

We know you have been here before, but for

)
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the record restate 1¢,
MR. RALEIGH: My name 1is Jinm

Haleligh, Colts Veck,

£n,

what sort of peak sewerage can a
plant 1lilke this take?

THE WITNESS: The hydraulics
of the plant will be designed to take pesk
flows of approximately four times the
250,000 gallons per day, or approximately
one million gallons per day on a peak basis,
Now, in the preliminary design, the figures
that are shown are -- also lnclude
equaiization facilities., What that would
te, 1t would be a basin, it would take those
peax flows that are coming through the
collection system of, say, a million gallons
per day, i} would hold them and then it

would be metered out to the plant on a more

uniform base. In the actual treatment unit,

we will not see that peak flow of one million) .

p s

it may see a peak flow just, for instance
of, say, a half a million gallons per day.

MR. RALEIGH: Do you think you
covered the T.V, commerclial phenomena?

THE WITNESS: What's that?




Y AL MR

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

21

22

23

24

83 HaDonnell

oA AT B L LU AT, TR € o

PAGE

- direct 13 3

MR. RALEIGH: You are not aware
of the T,V, commercial phenomensa?

THE WITNESS: No.

MR, RALEIGH: Sewer system
design doesn't work anymore because every-
body sits and watches T.V. and when a
commercial comes on the sewer plants
constantly get overloaded.

THE WITNESS: Ckay. No, I.
wasn't aware of that.

MR. RALEIGH: Thank you.

MR, FERER: What kind of a
holding facility is that million gallons?

THE WITNESS: It wouldn't be
holding ¢he million gallons.,

MR. FERER: It would Jjust -~

"THE WITNESS: You are talking
about peak. You would be getting a peak
flow of a million gallons a day, but that
would only occur for a perlod of let's say,
two or three or five minutes. So actually
a million gallons you wouid be getting ~-
you would have to run your arithmetic ocut.
It would be only in the range of thousands

of gallons. So you wouldn't be holding
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a million gallons.

THE CHAIRMAN: Any other persons
in the audlence that care to be heard or
nave any gquestions?

(Mo response,)

Mr. Marks and Mr. Fessler,

I weuld like to commend you,

Mr. Mc¢Donnell, for your presentation.

CROSS-EXAMINATION BY MR. MARKS:

Q Mr. McDonnell, you were talking about stream
sampling that you took from Hockhockson Brook. When did
you take the samples?

A They were taken -- I can’t be too precise because
I don't have the file with me. They were taken approxi-
mately in November of 1979, in that vicinity.

] And how were they taken, what was the method

that was employed?

A Standard sampling procedure. We sent a person from ._f

our lab down to the stream. And he went down to the stream

and took the stream water samples at the mid point of the
stream -- it's not a very large stream -- at the mid point
of the stream and I believe he collected two gallons of

stream water on each of the occasions he was out there.

qQ How many times was he out there?
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A In the time around November he was around there
seven times. We also sent --~ in fact, 1t was me, I was
out there and took samnles earller in the year, and I
really don't know what month 1t was, but it was early in
Ncvember,
Q The data which you submitted to the DEF,
it takes how many samples?
A Elght.
MR, SAGOTSKY: Did you say
elzht or elghty?
THE WITNESS: Elght,
MR. SAGOTSXY: That's elght two
gallon jugz or quantities?
THE WITNESS: Yes, that's right.
3Y MR. MARKS:
=3 I belleve, looking at S-2, Page 6 of your
report, you gilve certain.figures as to the BOD concen-
tration, et cetera. That BOD concentration is at different

times of the year?

A In terms cf what?
Q Well, I guess it was 2.9 mgs --
a, Per liter.
2 Per liter?
A Yes.
< Would it ever be a worse mixture, 1in other
— - e g ———- - -

e
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words 3.9 grams péf liter?

A Are you talking in terms of stream gquality?
Q Yes,

A Yes, stream quality will vary throughout the year.
Q dow will it vary throughout the year?

A Well, 1t will depend on a variety of factors, It

will depend on the amount of stream flow at a particular
point in time, 1t will depend on whether 1é has rained
recently, 1t will depend on how the Earle Treatment Plant
is operating, those things will determine what the
quality in that Brook will be,

Q Is 1t fair to say -- 1s there any particular
time of the year where you can get an average reading
in the winter as opposed to summer or spring as opposed
to fall?
A Not really. I don't really think you can say that

there 1s any one time of ‘the year that's really repre-

sentative,

Q Could this figure virtually double this
2.9?
A It's concelvable.

Q Now, you say these are effluent charge
limitations?
A What do you mean by limlitation, that they can
double?
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i, T limitation won't double, the guality cof
serean rrav he woevrse than this.,
% T see,

The 1liritation will vremalin the same,
MR. FERER: Trese aren't that
relative, the quality stays the same?
E WITNESE: Yes, these are,

MR, FERER: Mhe

o

8 are?

THE WITNESZ: These are. VWhat
w1e state d1d 1s, they took our analysis
~f the auzlity of the stream znd they --

I can't say¥ that they averaged the values,
Lut they looked at the values and they
Geolded what the quality of that stream
-38 and then they established these
iimitations., So, 1t's directly related to
the quality of that RBrook.

MR, LARKIN: Taken from the
samoles that you took?

THE WITNESS: Taken from the
ramples that I took.

MR, FESSLER: Let me ask a
nuestion, Indeed 1f those were taken in
Yovember, which 1s not necessarily on dry

season, the middle of a long dry spell would
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v the worst condition in the stream as

"ar as the quality of water is concerned.
id they taws, the Nowvember, which is stirtin:
Lﬁ the winter, which !s not exactly a dry
22ason, the licvember {lpures and tried to
»redlct what 1t might be on a year round
average? Did they take any samples in the
middle of Aﬁgust the stream would have
shown drastlc numbers.

THE WITNES3: I really can't
answer that. I knew it took them a long
time between the time that we submitted
cur data to them and the time that they
came back with our limitation, 1t was
quite a long time, T belleve around two
to three months, So I reslly can't say
what analyiis they did during that time,
no.

MR. LARKIN: May I ask a
question relating to that? Based on your
experience in other discharge numbers,
are these numbers high or low?

THE WITNESS: These are low,
ves. It's a stringent limitation.

MR. FRIZELL: Low meaning ~-

ARV
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MR. LAREKIN: Stringent?

THE WITNESS: Stringent, yes.

MR, FESSLER: Could you describte
tae stream? rhysically, the samples were
raken near where the discharge was?

THE WITNESS: Yes, they were
taken right here right before it leaves the
site, that's where we took the samyles.

MR. FESSLER: How wide are
T8 ==

THE WITNESS: Oh, the stream
itself was about, I would say, six to elight
feet wide in the center. The stream at
tne time I sampled it 1t was approximately,
I'd say, oné and a half to two feet deep
and the water loocked like 1t was flowing,
oh, about one to two feet per second;

MR. MARKS: I am looking at a
study that was prepared by your firm in
January, 1579.

THE WITNESS: Right.

BY MR. MARKS:

Q I think you are familiar with 1it?
A Tes,

Q And there is a very great difference Es
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between the parts per liter and scme of the other measure-

ments. For example, on the coliforms you have 11U parts

per 100 mililiters, I gusss?

A Yes, that's right.

8 In the Juns gtudy. And here you have --
A I think it's 200.

Q - Two hundred?
A Two hundred, yes.

Q How do you explain the difference in that?
A On the coliforms the 200 per 100 mililiters is

pretty much the rule of thumb a3 far as sewerage treatment

plants go. In the past virtually every treatment plant
was glven that standard to meet, and when we prepared that
report, we didn't have thils allocaticn at that ﬁime. S0
we weculd assune 1t would be that standard. But based on
the quality of Hockhockson Brook they wanted to get the
coliforms down to 14, )

Q So, in other words, the first set of flgures
you prepared was without the guidance of the limitatlions
set by DEP?

A, That's right. We had to make our own judgment in

that report.

G Are you -- you sald your company designed
this sewer tredment plant:; 1s that correct?

A Among other things.

g i ¢
0
] i
A




10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

13

21

2

24

57 MzDonnell - crass PAGE

o you also operate them?

£

A No, we do not operate any treatment plants.

& &% you have anvthing to dorwith them after
they are completed?
A Yes, We are consultants to a number of sewer
authorities and as consultants to those sewer authoritlies
on many occasions, on many occaslons we go see 1if the
plant 1s operating properly or 1f they want to upgrade
that plant, on many occasions we go in and review the way

the treatment plant is being operated,

1 But your company does not at all operate
the plant?
A Not on a full term basis. We have people on our

staff wno have operator's licenses and we -- I know of
gseveral occasions where we have had a man g¢ in and help
with-the supervision operation, but not on a full time
basis, )

Q Has your company applied to the DEP for
permission to operate thls particular proposed sewer
plant?

A Ne.
MR. MARKS: I have no further
questions.

MR, FERER: Wnere do you apply




map——

10

11

12

13

14

18

186

17

18

18

21

23 -

24

58

MeDonnell -~ cross / ' PAGE

142
THE WITNESS: I am glad you

asked that. I would like to outline thils

procedure as we go through this point. The

first thing we do is we prepare a conceptual

sewers' :eport before we go into any

freat -- we have to select a process, we

nave to go into a very high level of detail

of terms of a preliminary design of the

actual treating process, the state has to

approve that report. At that point in

time, we have authorization tc submit a

design. And during that step one conceptual

approval, we generally try to consult with

the state so thét we will glve them a

report that they are not going to accept.

We work pretty much hand in hand with then

during the ‘conceptual design phase. Then

we go into the preparation, detailed plans

!In construction. When that's completed,

we give them to the state, they review

them., Once we get thelr approval on the

design of the treatment facility, they give

us the permit to construct. Once that

permit to construct 1s obtalned, then the

client can gc out and accept bids for
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2enstruction of the treatment facllity.
At that point in time, in most cases we
are retalned to supervise the construction
of the facility. Once the treatment plant
ls gone -~ 1t’s completed, rather construction i
is completed, then you must go to the state
and the EPA and obtain your operating permit.
Once you have that operating permit in hand,
then you are able to operate your treatment
of water. So it's a three step procedure.
MR. LARKIN: Does yourrpermic
have any liabllity in case the design
doesn't work properly, and so forth? I
mean, 1s 1¢ llke a car, you get a warranty
for 12 months, you know?
THE WITNESS: I know what you

are saying..

MR. LARKIN: Really, what I
am trying to get to is, is there someone
responsible if this thing doesn't work who

would be potentially accountable and so

forth?
TEE WITNESS: Well, generally when |-
a plant goes on line in some instances

everything just doesn't work properly. Like
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everything else, it's a debugging, it's
a s8tart up procedure. With municipal
clients we generally supervise in the start
of that facility and 1f there are any
particulaf problemg éuring that start up,
we make recommendation as to what can be
done to correct any such problem. After
that start up, after that start up period
is completed, then the plant is operating \_é
satisfactorily and then 1r we are not | |
retained on.a continuing basis az’consultant;;
we are pretty much out of the process. But ﬁ
there 1s that start up.procedure and that
can last as long as one year on a large
plant., On a plant of this size, I would
expect 1t to last nearly that long, but we
are involved in that.

MR. MARKS: If I might ask
one other question. What would the cost
of sewer ser&ice be to a homeéwner for a
private plant as opposed to 8 mﬁnicipal
plant, would it be more, would it be less?

THE WITNESS: It really depends.
You can't -- it's hard to generalize. It -

really depends on the size, the cost of
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1ll these conveyance facilities. Iz's
hard tc generallze.
R, EAxHS: Ar2 you familiar
with municipal cost in Cherry Hill?
THE WITHESS: VNo.
RN MARKS:V Would it surprise
vou to learn that a municipal plant in

snerry Hill 2 public utllity rate would

ve $95 per year as oprosed to a small

bl

faclillity sucn as you are

o]

roposing, $33Q7per
Jyear?

MR, FRIZELL: Mr. Marks, let
me oblect to this. First of 2ll, I think
what would surprise VMr. McDonnell or what
would not surprise Mr, MeDonnell is totally
irrelevant, number one. Number two, you
are quoting figures that were totally
rejected by Judge Lane in litigation as
being incredlble. A&nd you are trying to
resurrect the report that was attempted to
be brought into the trial and the same
flgures were available then and it's Just
as inecredible now, But more important,
what would surprise Mr. McDonnell or what

would not surprise Mr. McDonnell I don't
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wirink has anything to do with what %e are
talking avout.

PR,OMARES: T othink it doss.

M3, FRIZELL: If you are asking
Mr, Mcloniiell his experience with his
treatment facllities, please ask nim. But
don't ask him what surcrises him or what
doesn't surprise him,

MR. MARKS: I think it's germane,.
After a3ll, you are dringing these costs
of nousing and it would be a very interesting
ro8t factor o know that a private sewer

svstem might cost nearly four times as much

Y

a municipal system,

AR, FRIZELL: %Well, 1if the
Townshlp of Colts Neck chooses to institute
a comprehen;ive utllity service plant as
part of its master plan, I am sure that
could be taken into consideration. 1In any
event, as Judge Lane sald, this 1s irrelevant,.

MR. MAKKS: Of course, I wasn't

at the trial and what's making 1t incredible
and irrelevant may be very germane. After
all, this ingulry is a little bit different

than the other trial. I would like a ruling.

o
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MR, FRIZELL: T think that 147
Mr, McDonnell has already ;aid that it
denands »n the size of the system and
it depenrds on the nature of the cperation
2f the system and the ceost of inztallation.
In any event, as I said, T den't se= what
point 1t raiszes ¢c azkx what surprises
Mr. MeDonnell., It certalnly decesn't
surprise me, 1f that's of any help.

iMR. MARKS: Well, I don't
think yocu are an expert.

MR. FRIZELL: I mean, it
doesﬁ't surprise me that some plans
operate more expensively than others.

MR, MARKS: Would 1t surprise
you that =-

*MR., FRIZELL: Don't ask me,
ask Mr. McDonnell.

MR. MARKS: If you know., Mr,
MeDonnell, do you know?

MR. SAGOTSKY:» A small plant
of 300 ~- by way of assumption, I am just
plcking these figures out. Three hundred

sonsumers, a municipality supplying 1200

consumers, for example?

S
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aypothetically,

2ase Wwith an hvpothetlcoal
are talking about buliding a brand new
freatment system that's going to serve
11,300 people versus a brand new treatment
system that's golng to serve 1200 people
and provide the same le2vel of treatment,
the unit cost for the larger plant is
20ing to be less., But then you also have
~0 censlder that plant 1s zolng to be
gsarved by a collection system. In this
Instance here, they have a very compact

servyice area and the cost of collaction Is

very inexﬁenslve relative to maybe a 12,000
verson development, where you have to bring
in a much larger collection system that
spreads over a very much larger area. And
3¢ those costs may tend to balance ocut, And
in the cost you clted, it may be that the
208t of the Cherry Hill system -- I am

10t familiar with 1t at all, but it may

e been censtructed many years previously

wd
)
<

constructlion costs were very much

Lower than the new smaller system that was

£ |

>0
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- 2Yross
constructed more recently.
iR, MARKS: We are not talkirg

ibout econcmy to scale, we are talking abou

ot

nhe economy. If you know, If you don't
KNow —-

THE WITNESS: 1It's hard to
renaralize, really. I am not trying to
2vade your question at all, but --

MR. MARKS: If you can't answer,
that's okay, toc.

THE WITNESS:You have to get more
specific, you jJust can't get a blanket
statement.

MR, MARKS: So {t wouldn't
surprise you, or it woculd surprise you? If
the economy to scale are the same, you would
be surprised that a prilvate utility cost
more than a public utility?

THE WITNESS: Let me put 1t
this way, 1f you are talking about a private
utility serving 1200 people versus a public
utllity service 1200 people, I don't see
why the rate should be significantly
different, If they are serving the same

davelopment, the rate should not be

©
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siznificantly different. 3ut 1if cne 1is
serving 12,000 people and the other is

serving 1203 people, then 1t wouldn't,

1 think,

THE CHAIRMAN: I think you
made your point on that. I would like
one guestion answered. My, Frizell saild
a Judge said it was incredible. What
d1d he say was incredible, the figure?

MR. SAGOTSKY: Bearing in

mind the 1ssues may have been different.

THE CHAIRMAN: Yes. He did
say 1t was incredible?

MR. FRIZELL: Yes. Yot only
{ncredible, by virtue of 1ts relatlionship
to the fact 1t was on trlal he rejected
it because *he said -- I can get the
transeript out. He saild that had nothing
at all to do with the issue whether or not
Cherry H11ll could build -~ the plant he
is8 talking about is in Pennington. The
sfact that Cherry Hill could provide servic

cheaprer than Pennington as forming a basis

of a professional opinion rendered the opilnionj

itself incredible. Now, on top of that, ¢

23

he

0
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issue was whether or nct in Colts Neck there

67 MecDonnell - cross

could be devised a less expensive system
somewhere in the town and still provide for
the housing that was acquired by the law.
And that was the issue that he wanted to
address, 1If Colts Neck wants to have a
10,000 house sewer system 1t has capability
of building one and providing it. But
that's not the issue, If you want a scale
of 25,000 people, that's within Colts Neck
power to provide for zoning. But that's
not really what the issue was,

THE CHAIRMAN: Understood.

MR. FRIZELL: I Just have one
or two questions.

MR, MARKS: Just one second,
I'd like td amplify on that.

THE CHAIRMAN: Mr. Marks.

MR. MARKS: I think you have
to understand the scope of Judge Lane's
inquiry. Township-wise it was not what
we are discussing here, In fact, Judge
Lane did not want to hear testimohy as it
pertained to this particular parcel. That

sult was strictly concerned with the

®

i —3!“;7
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constitutionality of the Ordinance, that
Was 1t, andé not what we are discussing here.
we are discussing a very narrow plece
nere compared to the very general broad
juestion of’the constitutionality in Colts
Neck.

THE CHAIRMAN: I think we
understand. That was constitutionality
of the zéning?

MR. MARKS: Yes,

REDIRECT EXAMINATION BY MR. FRIZELL:

Q Mr. McDonnell, are you aware -- when
Jou were asked questions of your company, you are
referring to Elson T. Killam?
A Yes.

Q Killam 1s & subsidiary of several larger
cempanies, 1s it not?
A Yes,

Q And what's the next highest company that
owns Elson T. Killam?
A I believe probably you should ask that of Nick,
he wilil be testifying later and he is more familiar
wicihh 1t.

G But the company that owns Elscn T. Killam

o
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A Grace, W. R. Grace.
Q So 18 W, R, Grace was in the process of

PAGE, .,

obtaining DEP approval cor whatever approvals were necessary
in order to own or operate thls particular sewer system,
you would not be aware of that yourself?

A That's right.
MR. MARKS: I think that gilves

me a substantial different answer,
MR. FRIZELL: I think what
we have establlshed really is that Mr.

MeDonnell doesn't nave that knowledge

about that -~
MR. MARKS: Are you saying
that the parent company 4did apply for

a license?

"MR. FRIZELL: I am not here
to testify, I am only here to establish
what Mr. McDonnell's knowledge of the

subject matter 1is,

MR. MARKS: I think the Board

wants to know what you know, if that's
a fact, because that would certainly bear

somewhat on the testimony, very frankly,

and --
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MR. FRIZELL: Yes, I would
cffer to you thgt Mr. McDonnell's company,
Elson T. Killam 1s interested, since you
asked me, 13 interested in owning and
operating this particular system.
MR. MARKS: Have they in fact

applied for more pernission to operate

the plant?

MR. FRIZELL: I don't belileve
s0.

MR. MARKS: You don't belleve
507

MR. FRIZELL: I don't believe
5o, no. Bubt they have applied to the
Township of Colts Neck for a franchise.

MR. SAGOTSKY: They have
already? °

MR. FRIZELL: They have, yes.
And they have asked the Township to act
on a Township Resoclution to provide a
franchise for thils particular ares.

MR. SAGOTSKY: If that's so,

I hope the Township realizes that application

or any application for a franchise means

a lot to a company financially. I made
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‘which is also a regular public -~ June

PAGE

that comment from past experlence.

MR. MARKS: Well, I think 1it's
Impeortant here because it does bear upon
some of the self interest that hils company
may have in the project.

MR. FRIZELL: I find that to
be very interesting, since Mr. McDonnell
didn't even have any knowledge of it. But,
in any event, that's not for your argument,
that's for mine. And I am finished with
Mr., McDonnell,

THE CHAIRMAN: Is there any
reason why we would have to recall Mr.
MeDonnell, anybody?

(No response)

Now, the next meeting 1s July 17tn;*4

17th, which 1s also a regular public meeting
night, which we have other matters to
consider. So the time frame allocated to
this is rather tight, and I would like
Counsel to discuss this and maybe you can
sit in with your witness that you would like
to present in the time allocated next

week.

®
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MR. SAGOTSKY: I have spoken
about this to Mp. Frizell, 1f 1t can be
arranged and 1f it meets the apprcval of
the Board, 1f this speclal meetingkcould
be continued for ths purpose of the Orgo
matter until 8:00 o'clock. At 8:00 o'cloek
the other matters could be hears and time
allocated to them as briefly as possible
within the framework to take care of those
projects, whatever comes up before the
Board. And immediately upon completion,
say, of reading the Benninger Resolution,
I think that's ccming up,'immediately
upon the completion of that, if we can
z0 right intc this meeting for Orgo and
work that up to completing what you can.
And if you ‘can estimate how long you might
be on the Orgo, that even might give an
eatimate to Mr, Frizell as to what he might
be able to accomplish and what area he
right explore during that time., But I

anm eager that you do use the next meeting

for the purpose of taking care of these

matters. And in the meantime, I will

explore this with Mr. Wells and Mr,
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Stockton what their side is, perhaps they
will not be ready to proceed at the next
meeting, which means that 1f they are not,
if the Board would consent to go along
with them to extend the time for them,
then that time could be devoted to this
project. S0, at the present time, I don't
know, unless somebody here does, like our
Planning Board Chairman, what Mr. Wells
is going to do and what Mr. Stockton 1is
going to do. They have not communicated
with me as to thelr intention to the next
meeting on Thursday.

TEE CHAIRMAN: Can you help us?

MR. FESSLER: The Stockton
application has submitted new plans both
preliminary and final which 1s subject to
further inspectlon, but they appear to be
probably complete. They have submitted

bonds and those bonds have been submitted

to the Township Committee, So unless there

are objectors or others in the audience
have a lot of questions, 1t doesn't appear
that Stockton should take very long, flve,

ten minutes.

O

()
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MR. LARKIN: But didn't they
submit, Sam, to you a whole 1list?

MR. SAGOTSKY: Well, those
presumably have been examlined by Mr.
Fessler who will now give a repbrt that all
is well. For example, that will be
approved by the Township Committee,

MR. FESSLER: That will not
be approved this coming meeting. You will
be 1n a position to approve preliminary
site at this meeting. Final will not be
granted until the Township approves the
bond, which will be one more month.

MR, SAGOTSKY: Then I could
ask for more time from the Applicant?

THE CHAIRMAN: Why even bother
to bring him in?

MR. SAGOTSKY: Give them more
time to get an extension from them,

MR. FESSLER: There 1s no way
tc get the bond approved by the Townshilp
Committee.

THE CHAIRMAN: I direct that

you contact and arrange that. Colts Neck

Motel.

S
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MR. FESSLER: I believe they ar%58
coing to, 1f they have not, ask for a delay.
THE CHAIRMAN: And 1¢'s possible
that outside a small business -
MR. LARKIN: And the Resolution.
THE CHAIRMAN: And the Resolution — i’
MR, FESSLER: Cclts Neck Motel
had appeared before our meeting and discussed
our report and wanted further time to work
with us on that. They were going to ask
us for a delay.
THE CHAIRMAN: You might get
three hours, Mr, Frizell. Can you arrange
your witness for that long?
MR. LARKIN: Are you going to
brink your expert witness?
MR. FRIZELL: I had planned on
Mr. DeMicallo (phonetically), Mr. McDonnell's

associate, he has been here all evening.

Are you coming on Thursday?
MR. DeMICALLO: Next Thursday.
MR. FRIZELL: So we are going

4“0 have to split up the water,

MR. LARKIN: My only request is

S

that if for some reason, Sam, Stockton 1is
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going to take a lot longer and Colts Neck
Motel doesn't ask for the extensipn, we
i1l try, I am sure, to horn in the physical
thing.
MR. SAGOTSKY: I am going to
make an effort.
MR. LARKIN: Can we find out

tomorrow, can we find out for sure whether

the Motel people are not -~

MR, SAGOTSKY: I hope to do
it the first thing in the morning.

MR. LARKIN: The only thing 1is,
I just don't think we should try to squeeze
something in, put the witnesses in part here
and then stop, go back and then only have
a little bit of time and so forth. Maybe
there is another witness that might be able
to fit into that. \

THE CHAIRMAN: Reasonably, you
could have about three hours. There being
no further business, I will accept a motion
for adjournment.

MR. FERER: So moved.

(Meeting Adjourned)
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